

Ontario Trillium Foundation

2010 | 2011 Annual Report







Building Healthy and Vibrant Communities <u>www.otf.ca</u>



The Ontario Trillium Foundation is an agency of the Government of Ontario.



July 29, 2011

The Honourable Michael Chan Minister of Tourism and Culture 9th Floor, Hearst Block 900 Bay Street Toronto, Ontario M7A 2E1

Dear Minister:

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Ontario Trillium Foundation (OTF), I am pleased to submit our Annual Report for the fiscal year 2010-2011.

In this report you will find a brief summary that highlights the goals achieved by the Foundation. Also included is a list of grants made and our audited financial statements. This year we have chosen to highlight a number of grants focused on enhancing the social and economic potential of Ontario youth. We have also chosen to feature two Future Fund grants.

The Foundation is committed to building healthy and vibrant communities across Ontario through community-based initiatives that strengthen the capacity of the voluntary sector. We are grateful for the stability in government funding as it has allowed us to continue to have a breadth of impact in communities across the province.

Our volunteer Board of Directors and Grant ReviewTeams, supported by a dedicated and knowledgeable professional staff, continue to provide outstanding leadership. We share a collective pride in the Foundation's successes, as described in this report.

We value the effective working relationship OTF has with your ministry, and we look forward to continuing our important work together.

Sincerely,

Janet Passmore Acting Chair of the Board

Table of Contents

Message from the Acting Chair, Janet Passmore	4
Message from the Chief Executive Officer, L. Robin Cardozo	6

Accountability, Impact and Organizational Effectiveness

Review of 2010-2011 Achievements	8
Our Vision, Mission and Values	11
Our Granting Priorities	12

Building Healthy and Vibrant Communities

Featured Grants	
Granting Activities	19
Grants Summary	20
Community Grants	21
Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury	21
Champlain	24
Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge	30
Essex, Kent, Lambton	33
Grand River	36
Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth	38
Halton-Peel	41
Hamilton	45
Muskoka, Nipissing, Parry Sound, Timiskaming	47
Niagara	49
Northwestern	52
Quinte, Kingston, Rideau	54
Simcoe-York	57
Thames Valley	60
Toronto	64
Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin	69
Province-Wide Grants	72
Future Fund Grants	

Partners in Serving Ontario

Board of Directors	78
Grant Review Team members	79
Staff	87

Financial Report

91
92
94
95
96
97
98

Message from the Acting Chair, Janet Passmore



It is an honour to serve as the interim Chair of the Ontario Trillium Foundation. The Foundation has provided me a special opportunity to meet many talented citizens, volunteers, staff, and community organizations. Their ingenuity, commitment and impact in our communities has been my inspiration.

On behalf of my fellow board members, Grant Review Team members and staff here at the Foundation, I wish to thank former Chair Helen Burstyn for her six years of commitment and hard work. She is an exemplary community volunteer who has an unwavering belief in the strength, value and importance of the notfor-profit sector.

In 2010-2011, OTF welcomed the opportunity to work with the Government of Ontario on an initiative very important to those in the province's not-for-profit sector: the Partnership Project.

Launched in April 2010, the Partnership Project looked at ways to renew, streamline and strengthen the relationship between the government and Ontario's not-for-profit sector. Helen Burstyn, as Foundation Chair and Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Citizenship and Immigration, co-chaired this initiative. By December 2010, they had convened roundtable conversations with hundreds of sector leaders in nine Ontario communities, held discussions with private and public funders, and welcomed on-line briefs, comments and survey input from more than 450 individuals.

The Partnership Project concluded with a report to Premier Dalton McGuinty offering six recommendations. The Government of Ontario responded with the announcement of the Office of the Partnership Project, to serve as a point of contact between the sector and government on issues of common interest and concern.

The Foundation was also pleased to take on the role of administering the government's \$50 million Community Capital Fund. The CCF supports investments in local infrastructure priorities, providing funding for capital projects to charities and not-for-profits that serve diverse cultural communities. Funding for 11 initial projects was announced in the spring of 2011. The remainder of the funds will be distributed during the 2011-2012 fiscal year.

The government of Ontario continues to recognize and value the work of the Ontario Trillium Foundation with \$120 million in annual funding.

In 2010-2011, the Foundation invested \$108,336,200 in 1,426 grants to charitable and not-for-profit organizations in our four funding sectors across the province:

- We contributed more than \$46.9 million to grants in the human and social services sector;
- We supported the sports and recreation sector with more than \$24.4 million in grants;
- We invigorated the arts and culture sector with more than \$23.8 million in funding; and
- We dedicated more than \$13.2 million to the not-for-profit environment sector.

The OTF Future Fund continues to support innovative investments that strengthen Ontario's future. In 2010, \$4 million from the Future Fund program was invested in two initiatives. The first focused on building capacity and job skills so that individuals (and communities) can participate in Ontario's growing green economy. In 2011, we supported another four organizations that are committed to creating economic opportunities for Ontario youth.

While it is early in my role as acting chair, I have served with the Foundation for five years. During that time I have been inspired and heartened by the commitment, breadth of knowledge and insight of my fellow board members and our volunteer Grant Review Team members. Our work comes from the heart, and it is an honour to see first hand the creativity, innovation and dedication community groups have to make their towns, hamlets and cities vibrant places in which to live.

I would also like to recognize the Honourable Michael Chan, Minister of Tourism and Culture, for his unwavering support of OTF and the communities we serve across Ontario.

I continue to be impressed with OTF staff, led by CEO Robin Cardozo. They share a tremendous sense of commitment to the Foundation's work, and a depth of understanding of the needs, capabilities and aspirations of communities that has been built with decades of combined experience and collaboration.

I could not be more proud of the Ontario Trillium Foundation and the important work it has done for the past 29 years. I look forward to helping the organization play a leading role in building strong, healthy communities in every part of this province.

milanmore

Janet Passmore Acting Chair of the Board

Message from the Chief Executive Officer, L. Robin Cardozo



At the Ontario Trillium Foundation we are uniquely positioned to see what is happening at a macro level in the not-for-profit sector across Ontario and Canada. And, by virtue of the almost 4,500 grants we have under administration at any given time, OTF is also privy to the micro view. We talk with dozens of local community organizations each week about their initiatives, challenges and points of view.

Given these vantage points, OTF this year selected three areas of focus that we think will remain important touch points for the not-for-profit sector in the coming years:

- Nurturing innovative and successful collaboration in the sector
- Our aging population in Ontario
- Creating economic opportunities for the province's youth

These strategic directions fit well with our growing role as a convenor and catalyst for Ontario's third sector and will contribute to the vibrancy of Ontario communities. In our role as a convener for the sector, we:

- Commissioned research exploring what was new, emerging and evolving in collaborations within the not-for-profit sector in Ontario, with a view to identifying ways to enhance our role in supporting effective collaborations among grantees and funders. We hosted a symposium on collaboration that brought together expert speakers and more than 180 participants.
- Conducted original research on aging in Ontario. We also collaborated with SIG@MaRS to initiate a series on aging. We then partnered with the Ontario Senior's Secretariat and SiG@MaRS, to host a spring symposium, "Aging and the Not-for-Profit Sector in Ontario: Ready or Not?"
- Asked the question: If the OTF Future Fund were to focus on initiatives that help create economic opportunities for Ontario youth, what were some areas to focus on? What issues and challenges are there in the youth sector? We consulted youth leaders and representatives of youth-led organizations. Their insights informed our calls for proposals for the \$2 million Future Fund grant recipients announced in March 2011, part of the total \$4 million in Future Fund disbursements made during fiscal 2010-201.

2010- 2011 was a busy and productive year for the Foundation. In our continuing effort to share research and information with community organizations, OTF published three community research reports:

- Aboriginal Communities In Profile uses the most recent census information to create five profiles of Aboriginal communities: one for the province overall, and one for each of four OTF regions that, for reasons of size, growth, proportion, or other distinct features, invited deeper analysis.
- We compiled six profiles of the Francophone community in Ontario. This included one for Ontario overall (produced jointly with the Office of Francophone Affairs) and one for each of five OTF regions that have a large or growing French-speaking population.

 Diversity in Ontario: A Community in Profile highlights the trends and differences for immigrants — both established and recent — as well as people who identify as visible minorities. We also issued a diversity report specifically for Toronto.

We launched a very successful initiative to encourage youthful and diverse volunteers to apply to the province's Public Appointments Secretariat to serve on one of 16 OTF Grant Review Teams. We look forward to having their expertise, energy, sector knowledge and community experiences around our grant review tables.

We continue to improve customer service. Our transformation to a paperless grant application process is fully operational. Today 99% of organizations apply online, and our volunteers review grant applications online as a more time-efficient, cost effective and environmentally sustainable way of working.

I would like to express my gratitude to the Foundation's volunteer Board of Directors and Grant Review Team members for their dedication and commitment. I extend a personal thank you for Helen Burstyn who this year stepped down after six years of gifted leadership as OTF Chair.

It has truly been an honour to work with Helen. She has been our biggest promoter, and our biggest supporter. She was very generous with her time and spirit, and the Foundation has benefited greatly from her vision and insights.

My gratitude also extends to our staff, as they continue to turn challenges into opportunities and successes with the utmost professionalism.

The year ahead promises renewed opportunities: A relocation for our Toronto main office, the administration of the final portion of Government of Ontario's \$50 million Community Capital Fund, and further development of our three areas of focus as we continue our work of building healthy and vibrant communities across this wonderful province.

Robin Candozo

L. Robin Cardozo Chief Executive Officer

Accountability, Impact and Organizational Effectiveness Ontario Trillium Foundation Review of 2010-2011 Achievements

The Ontario Trillium Foundation Business Plan for the year covered three major performance goals, each with supporting objectives. The following summarizes the organization's achievements relative to those goals and objectives.

Goal 1 | Make investments to build healthy and vibrant communities and strengthen the capacity of the voluntary sector

Objective 1 | Make Grants to Achieve Priorities

Achievements:

- Allocated 100% of the year's granting budget, by granting program and by catchment area, subject to modest variations.
- Achieved granting targets within sector allocation ranges by granting 22% of funds in the arts and culture sector, 12% in the environment sector, 43% in the human and social services sector and 23% in the sports and recreation sector.
- Generally met granting targets in the four granting priority areas.
- Granted \$4 million through two Future Fund initiatives: Building Skills for the Green Economy and Economic Opportunities for Ontario Youth.
- On behalf of the Ontario government, launched the new \$50 million Community Capital Fund and granted \$3.5 million in the first granting round.

Objective 2 | Enhance the Impact of OTF Grants

Achievements:

- Initiated a review of the Foundation's granting priorities, and consulted with various stakeholders.
- Continued work on advancing the Foundation's understanding of the indicators of healthy and vibrant communities.
- Continued the high engagement approach to evaluating and monitoring Future Fund grants, in order to enhance their impact and learn from their results.
- Ongoing work with a group of funders on increasing knowledge and skills in the area of evaluation for not-for-profit organizations.
- In a funding partnership with the Ministry of Citizenship and Immigration, made grants to improve the capacity of Ontario's voluntary organizations, with particular emphasis on small and mid-sized groups outside urban centres.
- For every \$10 granted over the past three years, grant recipients reported they leveraged an average of an additional \$19.30 in volunteer time, in-kind contributions, and direct funding from other sources.

Accountability, Impact and Organizational Effectiveness

Objective 3 | Strengthen the Foundation's Role as a Leader and Convenor

Achievements:

- Continued implementation of the Foundation's knowledge management strategy and convening plan, in order to share OTF's learnings as a grantmaker and help voluntary sector organizations share information.
- Held a symposium on Collaboration in the Not-for-Profit Sector in June 2010 and developed plans for a second symposium, on Aging and the Not-for-Profit Sector, to be held in April 2011, in collaboration with MaRS and the Ontario Seniors Secretariat.
- Following the symposium on collaboration, published a report entitled Strengthening Collaboration in Ontario's Not-for-Profit Sector.
- Collaborated with the Ministry of Citizenship and Immigration on the Partnership Project, intended to find ways to strengthen the Government's partnership with the not-for-profit sector, and continue to work with the Ministry on implementation of the recommendations.
- Provided support to, and participated in, numerous conferences and other events, including the Conference Board of Canada, the CivicAction Toronto Summit, and the Imagine Canada Provincial Forum.
- In collaboration with Statistics Canada, published a number of statistical community profile reports based on 2006 Census data: on Ontario's Aboriginal community, on the Francophone community in four different catchment areas, and on immigrant and visible minority communities in Ontario overall, as well as in four catchment areas.

Objective 4 | Enhance the Equity and Accessibility of OTF Funding

Achievements:

- Carried out targeted outreach to encourage grant applications from under-serviced and under-privileged populations, including Aboriginal, Francophone, ethnocultural and racial minority, northern, and rural groups, and groups in urban priority neighbourhoods.
- Outreach to Aboriginal communities incorporated emphasis on applicants who have not approached OTF in the past, while Francophone outreach increased focus on newcomer Francophone organizations.
- Granting to Francophone and First Nations, Métis, and Aboriginal communities continued to be significantly higher than historic levels, although down slightly from the previous year, while funding to benefit ethnocultural and racial minority communities was up over the previous year, in the range of 17-25%, versus historic levels in the 12-23% range.
- Ongoing work with a group of funders on reducing the administrative burden for applicants and grantee organizations.
- Finalized a framework for granting related to emergency situations and time-sensitive strategic opportunities.

Accountability, Impact and Organizational Effectiveness

Goal 2 | Implement the results of the Board's 2009/10 strategic review

Achievements:

- Continued the Foundation's increased emphasis on knowledge sharing and convening activities, and other activities that add value beyond grantmaking.
- Introduced three strategic granting themes the Aging of Ontarians, Economic Opportunities for Young People, and Collaboration in the Not-for-Profit Sector – with a multi-year plan for research and granting activities in each area.

Goal 3 | Enhance Organizational Effectiveness

Achievements:

To help ensure a continuing high level of effectiveness, in governance, business, communications, and granting practices, in 2010/11 the Foundation:

- Completed implementation of the Business Process Transformation project, which provides an online application process for organizations throughout the province. More than 90% of applications are now submitted electronically.
- Carried out the annual grantee compliance audit which complements the Foundation's monitoring of every grant – and implemented recommendations from previous internal audit reports.
- Maintained a high ranking as a cost-effective foundation.

Continued to enhance and build profile of the Foundation's position as a leading grantmaker in the province through media, recognition, and knowledge sharing activities:

- Ongoing improvements to OTF News have resulted in recognition for the online newsletter by the internationally-based Council on Foundations.
- Established ethnic media relationships were effectively leveraged to successfully support the launch and ongoing awareness requirements of the Community Capital Fund, a new grant program of the provincial government.
- □ 770 recognition events held across the province that involved a wide range of stakeholders.
- Media coverage of all activities garnered more than 3,400 media stories across the province. The vast majority were overwhelmingly positive on the efforts of the Foundation in support of community programs and activities.
- The Foundation has also successfully integrated various social media tools into its communications activities and will continue to place a greater focus on social media opportunities as appropriate.
- Negotiated a lease termination agreement with the Foundation's landlord and signed a lease for new premises. Began planning for leasehold improvements and a move in late June 2011.
- Reallocated existing resources for second half of the year in order to respond to the significant resource requirements of an audit of the Foundation by the Provincial Auditor General.

Our Vision, Mission and Values



The Ontario Trillium Foundation, one of Canada's leading grantmaking foundations, is an agency of the Government of Ontario.

Our vision

The Ontario Trillium Foundation is a catalyst that enables Ontarians to work together to enhance the quality of life in their communities. We believe that communities across Ontario are rich in talent, creativity and drive, and our grants stimulate communities to build on these assets.

Our mission

Building healthy and vibrant communities throughout Ontario by strengthening the capacity of the voluntary sector, through investments in community-based initiatives.

Our core values and operating principles

The following core values and operating principles guide the Ontario Trillium Foundation and shape its organizational culture. Our volunteers and staff are dedicated to reflecting these values in their actions and relationships.

Accountability and transparency

We appreciate the trust placed in us by the Government of Ontario, and safeguard the public funds we receive through rigorous accountability controls. Our communications programs and operational processes ensure that our guidelines and grant decisions are accessible and transparent to the public.

Excellence

Because we believe passionately that our work enhances the quality of life for people across Ontario, we aim to achieve the highest professional standards of excellence.

Volunteer and staff leadership

Our leadership depends on skilled staff working in productive partnership with knowledgeable volunteers who understand the needs of local communities in their region. Our staff and volunteer human resources practices foster this creative synergy.

Inclusiveness and innovation

Our policies and programs acknowledge that the people of Ontario are diverse and dynamic and that community needs differ across the province. We support creative initiatives that respond to the real needs of Ontario's varied and evolving communities.

Integrity and respect

Our grant decision-making processes, business practices and communications strategies are governed by the principles of honesty, integrity and fairness. We treat all stakeholders respectfully, including volunteers, staff, grant applicants and members of the public.

Efficiency and impact

We are determined to ensure that public funds are well invested and that our grantmaking and grant-monitoring processes are cost efficient. We consistently measure and evaluate results based on grant outcomes.

Our Granting Priorities

The Foundation will support the building of healthy and vibrant communities through community-based initiatives that strengthen the capacity of organizations in the arts and culture, environment, human and social services and sports and recreation sectors.

In particular, the Foundation will place priority on supporting organizations that work in the following areas to help Ontarians achieve their potential.

Enhanced success for students and learners

A healthy and vibrant community depends on the skills and knowledge of its members.

Whether knowledge and skills are developed in the early years when children start school or much later in life, it is key that people of all ages and abilities are ready to learn. This is why the Ontario Trillium Foundation will place priority on initiatives that:

- Provide community-based learning opportunities and create conditions for achievement for people of all ages and abilities; and
- Help prepare children and youth for success.



Healthier and more physically active Ontarians

Encouraging Ontarians to lead healthier lifestyles, as well as improving other determinants of health, such as air and water quality, and providing opportunities for people to enhance their health and well-being will lead to healthier and more physically active Ontarians. To this end, the Ontario Trillium Foundation will place priority on initiatives that:

- Promote physical activity for people of all ages and abilities;
- Promote recreational activities for people of all ages and abilities;
- Enhance and help protect human and ecosystem health;
- Create conditions for people to reach their full health and well-being potential; and
- Promote cultural and artistic activities for people of all ages and abilities.

This includes, but is not limited to, promoting and

increasing physical activity; increasing or sustaining recreational and leisure opportunities; helping communities take responsibility to protect the natural environment; supporting systems that sustain health and well-being; sustaining a healthy arts community; and celebrating and preserving heritage.



Our Granting Priorities

Enhanced employment and economic potential for workers and their families



The Ontario Trillium Foundation supports initiatives that are innovative and that stimulate economic growth. To this end, OTF will place priority on proposals that support organizations to build skills, create jobs and enhance economic potential for individuals and communities through initiatives that:

- Provide skill development or employment opportunities;
- Sustain and promote a greener economy and community;
- Strengthen the economic health of a community; and
- ^D Help further a community's long-term vision and growth.

This includes, but is not limited to, increasing opportunities for employment for those experiencing barriers including Aboriginal people, newcomers, people with disabilities and youth who are at risk; strengthening organizations and supporting initiatives that promote a sustainable environment; sustaining the economic viability of the community and encouraging community planning processes.

More effective volunteers and more people engaged in their communities

Volunteers are the foundation of healthy and caring communities that are safe, clean, secure and vibrant. Providing people with opportunities to actively participate in activities or programs offered within their community also contributes to this. We support initiatives that:



 Create conditions to increase community engagement of people of all ages, abilities and cultures;

 Strengthen volunteerism among people of all ages, abilities and cultures; and

Strengthen the voluntary sector.

This includes, but is not limited to, building community connections and awareness; promoting and increasing volunteerism, particularly among young people; enhancing the capacity of the volunteer sector and fostering strategic thinking and innovation; and building the capacity of charitable and not-for-profit organizations.

Building Healthy and Vibrant Communities Featured Grants

OTF Grants Foster Innovative Economic Development

Providing economic opportunities for Ontario youth is a strategic focus for the Ontario Trillium Foundation.

To enhance Ontarians' ability to build healthy and vibrant communities, it is important that youth of all abilities and backgrounds have the opportunity to participate fully in the province's rapidly-evolving economy.

The following grants reflect the diversity of the Foundation's granting and the significant initiatives that are making communities stronger across the province.



Reflection, created by Alphonse (AJ) Waboose, a student at Niimiki Migizi Secondary School of Ginoogaming First Nation, is part of See Us, Hear Us, a multimedia project organized by the Dilico Children's Foundation and funded by OTF.

Province-Wide

Mamow Sha-way-gi-kay-win / North South Partnership

Mamow Sha-way-gi-kay-win, the North-South Partnership for Children (NSP), is a unique collaboration of First Nation Chiefs, Elders and youth living in 30 remote communities in northwestern Ontario and individuals and organizations located in southern Ontario. The partnership is dedicated to creating innovative solutions to the living conditions and life circumstances in these First Nations.

The Foundation's grant of \$244,000 over two years is helping First Nations youth to develop four ideas into viable projects of community change. Leveraging an opportunity created by the Ashoka Changemakers Competition for Young Aboriginal People, NSP, together with The Small Change Fund, is educating young people about non-for profit sector organizing and funding, how to turn good ideas into proposals, and to work with the not-for-profit sector.

Province-Wide

Société d'aide au développement des collectivités North Claybelt Community Futures Development Corporation (CFDC)

The Foundation is providing \$390,500 over two years to expand a youth entrepreneurship program in 13 communities in Northeastern Ontario. This innovative program engages local business organizations, schools and regional Community Future Development Corporations to support more than 10,000 youth aged eight to 24. The initiative introduces the concept of entrepreneurship to children at an early age then continues to foster entrepreneurial skills throughout adolescence and early adulthood. Examples of activities include entrepreneurship camps, a 'business plan challenge' for high school students, financial literacy workshops, and a comprehensive youth entrepreneurship training program for older youth.

Champlain

Coopérative Enseignants Pas À Pas Incorporée

Projet DEBOUT is a mentoring and leadership initiative in Ottawa that fosters academic achievement and positive life choices among Francophone youth of various ethno-cultural backgrounds. Through one-on-one weekly tutoring and mentoring as well as participation in a summer leadership camp, youth both improve their academic achievement and pursue personal goals.

The Foundation is supporting the program with \$59,500 over three years to hire a part time coordinator to organize the leadership camp, liaise with schools and parents and match youth with the qualified teachers volunteering their time to tutor.

Simcoe-York

Human Endeavour Inc.

Small businesses are major contributors to the economy, and in York Region, 85% of businesses have fewer than 10 employees. Human Endeavour Inc. is establishing a small business incubator so that York residents who may face barriers to mainstream employment due to language, unrecognized credentials or other factors, can move to self-employment.

The Foundation provided \$150,000 over two years to boost economic opportunities for people from marginalized communities. The Enterprise Promotion & Investment Centre (Epic) is serving newcomers, those who are un- or under-employed, at-risk young adults and low-income families by providing training, mentoring and infrastructure support for new service-based businesses.

While self-employment centres focus on individuals working alone, and traditional settlement services promote finding a job with existing employers, EPIC works with small groups of people in informal business cooperatives, so they can share skill sets and offer mutual support.

Toronto

Vision Africana 2000

Newcomers are an invaluable resource for Ontario in terms of innovation, leveraging new markets and carving a global competitive edge. In Toronto, Francophone immigrants are an underserved and emerging community.

The Foundation is providing Vision Africana 2000 with \$68,000 over two years to deliver an entrepreneurship and mentorship initiative to Francophone young people aged 16 to 28 in Toronto from diverse communities. Established entrepreneurs will have the opportunity to volunteer and share expertise.

Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth

Bruce Peninsula Biosphere Association

Ontario Trillium Foundation is providing \$35,900 over one year to pilot a youth-led Dark Skies light conservation project in Tobermory. Designed to increase citizen awareness and reduce light pollution in the Bruce Peninsula region, the demonstration project was aimed at businesses, farmers and others.

Youth workers developed public awareness materials, conducted community outreach for a light audit, and recruited and trained community volunteers, including other youth, to encourage residents to apply dark sky lighting practices in their homes or businesses.

Toronto

East Metro Youth Services

Today's culture of video-saturated, instant and constant communications is changing how we see the world and ourselves. East Metro Youth Services is engaging youth to tell their own stories, and possibly discover a career path in the process.

The organization provides Scarborough youth with experience in four streams of journalism: video, radio, photography, and writing/print. Participants gain experience in creating a web-based multimedia portal, writing articles and blogs, produce the magazine "Say Word", and work on other multi-media projects.

The Foundation is supporting the initiative with \$242,400 over three years. The project builds partnerships with local colleges and media outlets and features an intensive journalism summer camp at Centennial College. Youth have the opportunity to tell their own stories and those of their communities while gaining experience for future employment or further education.

Future Fund focuses on new approaches, new opportunities

The Ontario Trillium Foundation's Future Fund is a \$4 million a year initiative designed to enhance the future of Ontario's communities.

In 2010-2011 the Future Fund focused \$2 million in support for economic opportunities for youth, funding projects that help young people navigate and shape their economic future. Another \$2 million was set aside to support the continued investment in Ontario's green economy.

The following grants represent two of the innovative initiatives that received funding this fiscal year:

Creating Innovative Economic opportunities

Town of Ingersoll

The Fusion Youth Activity and Technology Centre of the Town of Ingersoll is collaborating with Community Employment Services to ensure local youth have the opportunity to attain meaningful employment and transferable skills.

A broad range of partners, including school boards, employment training providers, local service clubs and community organizations, support the initiative.

With the Foundation's support of \$606,300 over four years, youth in Oxford County are gaining entrepreneurial skills development through intensive training, hands-on operation of existing social enterprises operated at the youth centre, and mentorship in a focus area of choice, such a business incubation, job training and business mentoring and networking.

Building skills for the Green Economy

Social Housing Services Corporation

This program provides youth with hands-on job training to retrofit social housing in urban communities. This collaborative initiative involves the Social Housing Services Corporation, Housing Services Inc. and the Ontario Association of Youth Employment Centres.

OTF is providing \$521,000 over three years. Through training, the program will prepare 120 hardto-employ youth to be job-ready for employers that are involved in the greening and retrofitting of social housing in communities with high unemployment, including Toronto, Kingston and London.

Granting Activities 2010-2011

Grants Approved - All Programs		Amounts Approved	No. of Grants
Community Grants		\$83,481,500	1,288
Province-Wide		\$20,854,700	130
Future Fund		\$4,000,000	8
	Total Grants Approved	\$108,336,200	1,426

OTF Overall Grants by Priority - From April 1, 2010 to March 31, 2011



OTF Overall Grants by Sector - From April 1, 2010 to March 31, 2011



OTF Overall Grants by Budget Fund - From April 1, 2010 to March 31, 2011



Grants Summary

Community Grants	Amount	Grants
Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury	\$3,322,000	75
Champlain	\$7,310,386	154
Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge	\$6,443,700	83
Essex, Kent, Lambton	\$4,621,000	80
Grand River	\$1,836,900	45
Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth	\$2,538,400	80
Halton-Peel	\$9,580,400	101
Hamilton	\$3,033,430	58
Muskoka, Nipissing, Parry Sound, Timiskaming	\$2,235,600	40
Niagara	\$3,265,500	70
Northwestern	\$2,043,800	42
Quinte, Kingston, Rideau	\$3,926,700	72
Simcoe-York	\$8,822,600	89
Thames Valley	\$4,309,800	94
Toronto	\$15,077,800	138
Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin	\$4,971,000	67
Sub-Total	\$83,339,016	1,288
Grants subsequently modified or rescinded	\$142,484	
Total Community Grants	\$83,481,500	1,288
Province-Wide	\$20,645,000	129
Grants subsequently modified or rescinded	\$209,700	1
Total Province-Wide Grants	\$20,854,700	130
Future Fund Grants	\$4,000,000	8
TOTAL ALL GRANTS	\$108,336,200	1,426

Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Canadian Red Cross Society, Sault Ste. Marie & District Branch	\$56,800	2 years
Centre culturel La Ronde	\$55,800	1 year
Centre de support Connexion Support Center	\$48,000	1 year
Centre franco-ontarien de folklore	\$46,000	1 year
Cochrane Food Bank Inc	\$43,100	1 year
Coniston Curling Club	\$40,000	1 year
"East Algoma Stewardship Council as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$102,300	2 years
F.J. Davey Home	\$5,000	1 year
"Greater Sudbury Lacrosse Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,000	1 year
Hearst Community Curling Club	\$21,000	1 year
Hearst Economic Development Corporation	\$75,000	2 years
Iroquois Falls Historical Society	\$14,800	1 year
John Howard Society of Sudbury	\$83,700	3 years
Junction Creek Stewardship Committee Inc	\$46,800	1 year
Kapuskasing Golden Age Centre de l'age d'or	\$13,400	1 year
Ken Brown Recovery Home Foundation	\$30,000	1 year
Kenjgewin Teg Educational Institute	\$50,000	1 year
Le Club des AS de Moonbeam	\$9,400	1 year
Le Club Richelieu de Cochrane	\$74,700	1 year
Le Théâtre du Nouvel-Ontario	\$75,000	3 years
Les Jeux de la francophonie du Grand Sudbury 2011	\$25,000	1 year
M'Chigeeng First Nation (West Bay)	\$14,200	1 year
M'Chigeeng First Nation (West Bay)	\$41,700	1 year
Maison Paul Letendre pour les jeunes de Hearst	\$10,300	1 year
Mamaweswen, The North Shore Tribal Council Secretariat	\$9,300	1 year
Massey Agricultural Society	\$15,000	1 year
Metis Nation of Ontario-Timmins Council	\$77,500	1 year
Michipicoten First Nation	\$27,700	1 year
Municipality of Central Manitoulin	\$7,800	1 year
"Municipality of Central Manitoulin as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$35,000	1 year
"Musagetes Foundation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,100	2 years

Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury

Organization Name	Amount	Term
North Shore Search and Rescue	\$40,300	1 year
Ojibway and Cree Cultural Centre	\$25,000	1 year
Ojibways of Batchewana (Rankin)	\$144,600	3 years
Onaping Falls Nordics Ski Club Incorporated	\$15,000	1 year
Rainbow Routes Association	\$50,000	1 year
"Rotary Club of Chapleau Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$11,400	1 year
"Rotary Club of Sudbury, Ontario, Canada, Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 432 - Massey	\$10,000	1 year
Sagamok Anishnawbek First Nation	\$60,000	1 year
"Salon du livre du Grand Sudbury as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$60,000	1 year
Sault International Youth Association	\$93,000	2 years
Sault North Waste Management Council	\$26,800	1 year
Sault Ste. Marie Safe Communities Partnership	\$55,000	1 year
Save the Children Canada	\$26,100	1 year
Serpent River First Nation (Wiidawtegowinini)	\$45,000	1 year
Shkagamik-Kwe Health Centre	\$120,000	2 years
"Social Planning Council of Sudbury as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$104,700	2 years
SSM & 49th Fd. Regt. Historical Society	\$10,300	1 year
Sudbury Laurels Gymnastics Club	\$39,500	1 year
Sudbury Multicultural and Folk Arts Association	\$15,000	1 year
Sudbury Regional Wrestling Club	\$45,000	1 year
Taykwa Tagamou (New Post)	\$28,000	1 year
The Arts and Culture Roundtable in Elliot Lake	\$11,300	1 year
The Bruce Mines & District Historical Society	\$13,900	1 year
The Foodshed Project	\$100,000	2 years
The Ontario Bushplane Heritage and Forest Fire Educational Centre	\$130,000	2 years
The Sudbury Women's Centre des Femmes	\$120,000	2 years
"Timmins Regional Athletics and Soccer Complex Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$40,000	1 year
Town of Blind River	\$20,500	1 year
Town of Northeastern Manitoulin & The Islands	\$45,000	1 year
Township of Black River - Matheson	\$39,200	1 year

Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury

	Total Grants	75	
	Total	\$3,322,000	••••••
'Wintergreen Fund For Conservation as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$44,900	1 year
Wikwemikong Development Commission		\$40,800	1 year
Wikwemikong Development Commission		\$10,500	1 year
'Wawa Family Health Team as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$17,800	2 years
Wawa and Area Victim Services		\$4,500	1 year
'Valley East Waves Swim Club as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$8,700	1 year
'United Way/Centraide Sudbury and/et district as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$98,300	2 years
Township of White River		\$45,100	1 year
Township of Sables-Spanish Rivers		\$11,000	1 year
Township of Prince		\$56,400	1 year
Township of Plummer Additional		\$75,000	1 year
Township of Moonbeam / Municipalité de Moonbeam		\$15,000	1 year
Township of Mattice - Val Cote		\$60,000	1 year
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Champlain

Organization Name	Amount	Term
100% Actifs : Activités Parascolaires	\$45,000	2 years
2332 Major Holland VC Royal Canadian Army Cadet Corps	\$16,300	1 year
2nd Orleans Scouting Group	\$11,000	1 year
3018 Army Cadets of Orleans	\$31,400	1 year
Aboriginal Experiences, Arts and Culture	\$102,200	2 years
Action et Développement Jeunesse	\$51,000	18 months
Adventure Sports Access Group Inc.	\$11,000	1 year
AIR CADET LEAGUE OF CANADA - 632 Orleans Squadron	\$15,000	3 months
Algonquins of Pikwakanagan First Nation	\$88,000	2 years
AMICALE DES JEUNES CONGOLAIS DU CANADA as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$30,000	1 year
Association communautaire de Carlsbad Springs	\$14,900	6 months
Association des auteures et auteurs de l'Ontario français as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$49,000	6 months
Association française des propriétaires de boisés de l'Est de l'Ontario inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$45,000	1 year
Aultsville Fraternity Hall Association Inc.	\$40,000	1 year
Baobab Tree Drum Dance Community	\$10,000	1 year
Bereaved Families of Ontario - Cornwall	\$11,500	1 year
Big Brothers Big Sisters Ottawa	\$65,300	3 years
Boy Scouts of Canada, 1st Manotick Group	\$7,200	1 year
Brave-Hearts Riding Club	\$14,900	1 year
Britannia Yacht Club	\$15,000	1 year
Bureau des regroupements des artistes visuels de l'Ontario (BRAVO) - Est	\$60,000	2 years
CALACS francophone d'Ottawa	\$126,000	2 years
Canadian Mental Health Association, Ottawa-Carleton Branch	\$91,000	2 years
Canadian Parents Of Murdered Children and Survivors of Homicide Victims Inc.	\$7,100	6 months
Canton de Hawkesbury Est	\$30,000	1 year
Centre culturel du conseil de la vie française de Cornwall	\$40,000	1 year
Centre de services Guigues	\$15,000	8 months
Centre Pauline-Charron	\$76,000	2 years
	_	

	-	
Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Children's Hospital of Eastern Ontario Foundation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$25,000	1 year
City of Pembroke	\$15,000	1 year
"City of Pembroke as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$28,000	1 year
Club Powers	\$18,000	1 year
"Cobden Agricultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$14,800	6 months
COMMUNAUTÉ CONGOLAISE DU CANADA OTTAWA-GATINEAU	\$27,500	1 year
Community Resource Centre (Killaloe) Inc.	\$93,500	1 year
Concours international de labour et Exposition rurale 2011	\$30,000	1 year
"Conseil économique et social d'Ottawa-Carleton as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$33,700	8 months
Coopérative de Travail Maintenance 1A Plus	\$70,400	1 year
Coopérative Enseignants Pas A' Pas Incorporée	\$59,500	3 years
Cumberland Panthers Football Club	\$43,700	1 year
Deep River Curling and Squash Club Inc.	\$12,800	1 year
Deep River Yacht and Tennis Club	\$21,200	1 year
Eastern Ontario Local Food Cooperative Inc.	\$108,000	2 years
Ecojustice Canada Society	\$102,200	2 years
Ecology Ottawa	\$100,000	2 years
Fraternité Alexandria inc.	\$42,986	1 year
Friends of Hospice Ottawa	\$92,500	30 months
Friends Of The Summerstown Trails (FOTST)	\$15,000	6 months
Galerie SAW Gallery	\$15,000	6 months
GCGC Gymnastics	\$9,400	1 year
Glengarry Historical Society: Pioneer Museum	\$40,000	2 years
Gloucester Griffins Junior Lacrosse Club	\$7,400	1 year
Gloucester Skating Club	\$21,600	1 year
GOYA Theatre Productions Inc.	\$49,300	1 year
Groupe ADEP (Anti-Délinquance En Poésie)	\$30,000	1 year
Groupe Convex Prescott-Russell Inc	\$50,000	1 year
Habitat for Humanity Seaway Valley	\$25,000	1 year
"House of Lazarus, Matilda Resource Center Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$110,000	2 years
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	•••••••••••••••••••••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Incorporated Synod of the Diocese of Ottawa as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$49,700	1 year
"Incorporated Synod of the Diocese of Ottawa as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$54,000	1 year
"Incorporated Synod of the Diocese of Ottawa as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$10,000	1 year
Jewish Family Services of Ottawa	\$65,400	2 years
Just Kiddin' Theatre	\$100,000	2 years
Kanata Music Association	\$4,000	1 year
Kenyon Agricultural Society	\$13,000	6 months
"KidActive - Healthy Kids, Communities & Outdoors as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$145,700	2 years
Kombite Outaouais	\$30,000	6 months
La Coopérative Franco-Présence Inc.	\$50,000	1 year
LA FRIPERIE DE HAWKESBURY	\$6,000	1 year
L'Amalgame des arts de la langue française et du théâtre	\$10,400	1 year
L'Ancienne prison de L'Orignal Old Jail	\$24,000	1 year
Marvelville Community Club	\$11,500	6 months
"Maxville & District Chamber of Commerce as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$9,000	1 year
Munster United Church	\$6,200	1 year
National Congress of Italian Canadians (National Capital District)	\$15,000	1 year
Navan Curling Club Inc.	\$65,700	1 year
Nepean Lawn Bowls Incorporated	\$40,800	1 year
Odawa Judo Club	\$27,000	1 year
Omamiwinini Pimadjwowin	\$25,800	1 year
One Change Foundation	\$78,000	2 years
"Operation Come Home as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$92,400	2 years
Ottawa ACORN	\$43,800	1 year
Ottawa Archers	\$23,600	1 year
Ottawa Chamber Orchestra	\$50,000	3 years
Ottawa Children's Festival de la Jeunesse	\$90,000	2 years
OTTAWA COMMUNITY IMMIGRANT SERVICES ORG	\$150,000	2 years
Ottawa Family Cinema Foundation	\$89,600	1 year
Ottawa Fusion Volleyball Club	\$15,000	1 year

	-	
Organization Name	Amount	Term
Ottawa Gymnastics Centre	\$59,600	1 year
Ottawa Independent Living Resource Centre (OILRC)	\$33,100	1 year
Ottawa Next Level Basketball Academy	\$19,500	1 year
Ottawa Regional Cancer Foundation	\$75,000	1 year
"Ottawa River Institute as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$80,000	2 years
Ottawa Safe Communities Network	\$36,900	1 year
Ottawa Spring Football League	\$40,000	1 year
Ottawa Wolves RFC	\$3,000	6 months
Ottawa Young Men's & Young Women's Christian Association	\$75,000	8 months
Petawawa Heritage Society	\$16,600	1 year
"Pinecrest-Queensway Community Health Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$154,400	3 years
Pink Triangle Services	\$26,400	1 year
Pirouette Rhythmic Gymnastics Club	\$11,300	1 year
PrevAction	\$50,000	1 year
Propeller Dance	\$150,000	3 years
Radio communautaire Cornwall-Alexandria inc	\$108,800	1 year
Rag and Bone Puppet Theatre	\$25,100	2 years
RCL Branch 638 - Kanata	\$21,200	1 year
Renfrew County and District Aboriginal Friendship Centre	\$13,100	6 months
Renfrew County Community Futures Development Corporation	\$62,100	1 year
"Renfrew County Community Futures Development Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$131,600	2 years
"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$64,200	2 years
"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	2 years
"Rideau Community Support Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$52,900	8 months
"Roberts/Smart Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$44,600	2 years
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 353 - Eganville	\$8,100	1 year
Rwanda Social Services and Family Counseling	\$31,000	1 year
Scouts Canada, 32nd Ottawa Group	\$14,700	1 year
Scouts Canada, 8th Orleans Group	\$13,800	1 year
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	•••••

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Seaway Valley Theatre Company	\$42,200	1 year
SERENITY RENEWAL FOR FAMILIES CORPORATION	\$45,000	, 1 year
Services communautaires de Prescott et Russell	\$12,000	1 year
Sierra Youth Coalition	\$164,400	3 years
'South Nation River Conservation Authority as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	2 years
Sri Lanka Organization for Culture and Arts	\$4,400	1 year
St. Mary's Parish	\$15,000	1 year
Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry County Library Board	\$20,000	6 months
STRIDE Assistance for the Disabled Inc.	\$15,000	8 months
The Council on Aging of Ottawa / Le Conseil sur le Vieillissement d'Ottawa	\$144,200	3 years
'The Glengarry Inter-Agency Group Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$79,900	2 years
The Gloucester Community Concert Band / L'Orchestre Communautaire de Gloucester Inc.	\$22,600	1 year
The Nation Municipality	\$41,100	6 months
The Ottawa Art Gallery	\$90,000	2 years
The Tropical Conservancy Corporation	\$100,000	2 years
Township of Head, Clara and Maria	\$30,800	6 months
Township of North Stormont	\$30,000	1 year
Township of South Stormont	\$30,000	1 year
'Tri-County Literacy Council (Stormont, Dundas, Glengarry) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,000	1 year
Tucker House Renewal Centre	\$157,600	3 years
Tumblers Gymnastics Centre	\$62,400	2 years
Union des haitiens de l'Ouaouais (UNHO)	\$30,700	1 year
Valley Harmonizers Senior Barbershop Chorus	\$8,800	1 year
Vankleek Hill Curling Club	\$40,000	1 year
Vankleek Hill Farmers' Market	\$7,300	1 year
Victim Services of Stormont, Dundas, Glengarry and Akwesasne	\$32,400	1 year
Victims of Violence Canadian Centre For Missing Children	\$6,700	6 months
Victoria's Quilts Canada	\$40,000	2 years
Volunteer Ottawa	\$115,700	2 years
Volunteer Ottawa as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$112,900	2 years
Wabano Centre for Aboriginal Health as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$142,700	2 years
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	•••••••••••••••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

Total Grants	154	
Total	\$7,310,386	
World Inter-Action Ottawa - Inter-Action Mondiale Ottawa	\$16,500	6 months
Williamsburg Non-Profit Housing Corporation	\$15,000	1 year
Whitewater Historical Society as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$27,000	1 year
Watson's Mill Manotick Inc.	\$25,000	1 year
Wabano Centre for Aboriginal Health	\$70,600	1 year
Organization Name	Amount	Term

Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge

Organization Name	Amount	Term
151 Chadburn Squadron Royal Canadian Air Cadets Sponsoring Committee	\$47,700	1 year
AIDS Committee of Durham Region	\$174,900	3 years
Big Brothers Big Sisters of North Durham	\$86,000	2 years
Bobcaygeon Curling Club and Recreational Facility	\$99,500	1 year
Bobcaygeon Lawn Bowling Club	\$37,200	1 year
Bobcaygeon Senior Citizens Centre	\$15,000	1 year
Brighton Auxiliary Rescue Unit	\$11,000	1 year
"Brighton Soccer Club as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	1 year
Canadian Mental Health Association, Durham (CMHA Durham)	\$5,500	1 year
Cannington Business Association	\$13,600	1 year
Cobourg & District Historical Society Archives	\$20,300	2 years
"Community Development Council Durham as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$108,200	3 years
"Community Living Kawartha Lakes as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$67,100	2 years
"Community Living Peterborough as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$149,100	3 years
"Conseil des organismes francophones de la région de Durham COFRD as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$115,100	2 years
Durham Region Senior Games	\$25,000	2 years
Durham Tamil Association	\$14,800	1 year
Ennismore Curling Club	\$65,000	1 year
Feed the Need in Durham	\$13,300	1 year
"Four Counties Addiction Services Team Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$142,700	2 years
"Greater Peterborough Area Economic Development Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$129,100	2 years
Habitat for Humanity of Northumberland	\$119,500	2 years
Habitat for Humanity Peterborough & District	\$101,900	2 years
"Haliburton County Community Co-operative Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$80,000	3 years
"Haliburton Highlands Outdoors Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$47,700	2 years
Janetville Pastoral Charge	\$83,600	1 year
"John Howard Society of Durham Region as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$132,200	3 years
"Kawartha Heritage Conservancy as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$146,000	2 years

Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge

Kawartha Nordic Ski Club Inc.\$90,0001 yearKawartha Region Arts and Heritage Society\$90,00030 monthsKawartha Trans Canada Trail Association\$17,5001 yearKawartha World Issues Centre\$120,8003 yearsKawartha Youth Orchestra\$70,5002 yearsKawartha Youth Orchestra\$55,6001 yearKeene Lions Club\$19,4001 yearas lead organization on this collaborative"\$16,1001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Neture Conservancy of Ganada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Neture Solves Years Year\$11,0001 year`"Neture Solves Years Year\$11,0001 year`"Neture Conservancy of Ganada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Neture Solves Years Year\$19,0002 years`"Neture Solves Year\$11,0001 y	Organization Name	Amount	Term
Kawartha Trans Canada Trail Association\$17,5001 yearKawartha World Issues Centre\$120,8003 yearsKawartha Youth Orchestra\$70,5002 yearsKawartha Youth Orchestra\$55,6001 yearas lead organization on this collaborative"\$55,6001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuck's Place Support & Resource Centre for Wormen & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Numicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Numicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,34001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,8001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization			
Kawartha World Issues Centre\$120,8003 yearsKawartha Youth Orchestra\$70,5002 years"Keene Lions Club\$55,6001 yearas lead organization on this collaborative"\$55,6001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$13,4001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$13,4001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$13,4001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East\$11,0001 yearas lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Nature Conservancy of Canada\$149,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society\$123,4001 year"Northmberland United Way\$140,0002 years"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay\$131,0002 yearsSofawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 year"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1005 years"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1001 year"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1001 year"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1001 year"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1001 year"Patchorough Green-Up Association\$19,1001 yea	Kawartha Region Arts and Heritage Society	\$90,000	30 months
Kawartha Youth Orchestra\$70,5002 years"Keene Lions Club as lead organization on this collaborative"\$55,6001 yearKeene Pastoral Charge - United Church Of Canada\$8,3001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$16,1001 yearLindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Nunicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as	Kawartha Trans Canada Trail Association	\$17,500	1 year
"Keene Lions Club as lead organization on this collaborative"\$55,6001 yearKeene Pastoral Charge - United Church Of Canada\$8,3001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuck's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$15,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 yearMunicipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,2001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,000\$131,3001 year"Oshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,100\$ years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,100\$ years"Peterborough Gr	Kawartha World Issues Centre	\$120,800	3 years
as lead organization on this collaborative"355,6001 yearKeene Pastoral Charge - United Church Of Canada\$8,3001 yearLakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuk's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$10,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Murcicality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Northur Chased Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 yearOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,100\$ years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Associa	Kawartha Youth Orchestra	\$70,500	2 years
Lakefield Golden Years Club\$19,4001 yearLindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuck's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPet		\$55,600	1 year
Lindsay Agricultural Society\$16,1001 yearLucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Dytamist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 yearsPARD Therapeutic Riding\$191,0001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,0001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,0001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,0001 year	Keene Pastoral Charge - United Church Of Canada	\$8,300	1 year
Lucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario\$46,0001 yearLuck's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Forticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 yearOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding se lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Fre	Lakefield Golden Years Club	\$19,400	1 year
Luke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children\$150,0002 yearsMunicipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$10,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,70001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 years"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization	Lindsay Agricultural Society	\$16,100	1 year
Municipality of Dysart et al\$40,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 years"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 years"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Lucy Maud Montgomery Society of Ontario	\$46,000	1 year
"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,0001 year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 years"Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$131,3001 yearOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 yearOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Steet and Trap Club\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,0001 year	Luke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children	\$150,000	2 years
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$11,000I year"Municipality of Highlands East as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0001 year"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Seet and Trap Club\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 year	Municipality of Dysart et al	\$40,000	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$\$0,000I year"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"\$149,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Steet and Trap Club\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$11,000	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$143,9002 yearsNewcastle Family Connection INC.\$11,8001 year"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$50,000	1 year
"Newcastle Horticultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,4001 year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$149,900	2 years
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$123,400I year"Northumberland United Way as lead organization on this collaborative"\$91,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Newcastle Family Connection INC.	\$11,800	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$\$1,4002 yearsOntario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield\$117,0001 year"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Scial Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$123,400	1 year
"Optimist Club of Lindsay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$91,400	2 years
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$150,0002 yearsOshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970\$131,3001 yearOshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Ontario Speed Skating Oval at Lakefield	\$117,000	1 year
Oshawa Lawn Bowling Club\$64,7001 yearPARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years		\$150,000	2 years
PARD Therapeutic Riding\$121,1005 years"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Oshawa Italian Recreation Club 1970	\$131,300	1 year
"Peterborough Green-Up Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,1001 yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Oshawa Lawn Bowling Club	\$64,700	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,100I yearPeterborough Little Lake Musicfest\$44,8002 yearsPeterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	PARD Therapeutic Riding	\$121,100	5 years
Peterborough Pop Ensemble\$26,7001 yearPeterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	•	\$19,100	1 year
Peterborough Skeet and Trap Club\$41,0001 year"Peterborough Social Planning Council as lead organization on this collaborative"\$116,0002 years	Peterborough Little Lake Musicfest	\$44,800	2 years
"Peterborough Social Planning Council \$116,000 2 years as lead organization on this collaborative"	Peterborough Pop Ensemble	\$26,700	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"	Peterborough Skeet and Trap Club	\$41,000	1 year
Pickering Soccer Club Inc. \$116,600 2 years		\$116,000	2 years
	Pickering Soccer Club Inc.	\$116,600	2 years

Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge

Total Grants	83	• •••••
Total	\$6,443,700	
Young Women's Christian Association of Peterborough, Victoria and Haliburton	\$135,800	3 years
Writer's Circle of Durham Region	\$58,300	2 years
Women's Multicultural Resource and Counselling Centre of Durham (WMRCC)	\$195,000	3 years
Victoria County Historical Society	\$70,000	1 year
Victoria County Career Services Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	3 years
Valentia Church and Community Centre Inc.	\$13,400	1 year
Uxbridge-Scott Agricultural Society as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	1 year
United Way of Durham Region	\$119,700	2 years
United Way for the City of Kawartha Lakes as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$96,300	3 years
Township of Minden Hills	\$40,000	1 year
Township of Galway-Cavendish and Harvey as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$105,000	1 year
Township of Brock as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	2 years
Township of Alnwick-Haldimand	\$24,600	1 year
The Uxbridge Youth Centre Inc.	\$109,400	2 years
The Peterborough Naval Association	\$76,500	1 year
The Lions Club of Peterborough	\$70,000	1 year
The Distress Centre of Durham Region Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$192,400	3 years
The Couchiching Conservancy as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$72,200	2 years
The Capitol Theatre Heritage Foundation	\$91,200	1 year
Supportive Initiative for Residents in the County of Haliburton	\$20,700	1 year
Sunderland Ringette Association	\$21,100	2 years
Senior Chizen's Association of Peterborough St Paul's United Church, Warkworth	\$38,900	1 year
Scugog Soccer Association Senior Citizen's Association of Peterborough	\$50,800	1 year
Room 217 Foundation Scugog Soccer Association	\$55,000	2 years 1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$118,700	2 years
Rebound Child & Youth Services Inc.	¢110 700	0

Essex, Kent, Lambton

Organization Name	Amount	Term
1086 Windsor Walkerville Royal Canadian Army Cadet Corps	\$56,400	1 year
"Acceptional Riders as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$72,000	2 years
AIDS Committee of Windsor	\$47,900	2 years
Algarva Charity Caravan	\$13,500	1 year
Alzheimer Society of Sarnia - Lambton	\$7,000	1 year
Alzheimer Society of Windsor and Essex County	\$66,700	2 years
Amherstburg Heritage Homecoming Association	\$17,800	1 year
Art Gallery of Windsor	\$59,000	1 year
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Chatham-Kent	\$71,300	2 years
Bluewater Sustainability Initiative	\$147,500	3 years
Boys and Girls Club of Windsor and Essex County Inc.	\$41,100	1 year
Brain Injury Association of Windsor and Essex County	\$91,800	2 years
Canada South Blues Society	\$62,000	2 years
Canadian Historical Aircraft Association	\$144,000	1 year
"Can-Am Urban Native Non-Profit Homes(Windsor) Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$135,000	2 years
CAW Local 200 Computers for Kids	\$50,000	1 year
Centre Culturel Francophone Jolliet	\$54,000	18 months
Chatham-Kent Sexual Assault Crisis Centre	\$16,500	1 year
Children's Treatment Centre of Chatham-Kent	\$139,600	2 years
Comber & District Historical Society	\$6,000	1 year
Comber Agricultural Society	\$29,200	1 year
Derik Whiting Foundation	\$30,000	1 year
Emerald Isle Dance Society of Windsor	\$17,000	1 year
"Family Service Windsor-Essex County as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,000	1 year
Forest Curling & Social Club	\$77,000	1 year
Friends of Fairfield Museum	\$28,600	1 year
H.I.A. Harmony In Action	\$150,000	1 year
Habitat For Humanity Chatham-Kent	\$76,900	2 years
"Hiatus House as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$122,000	2 years
Holiday Beach Migration Observatory	\$25,900	1 year
	-	

Essex, Kent, Lambton

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Kingsville-Gosfield Heritage Society	\$7,600	1 year
Lambton Presbytery United Church Centre	\$20,000	1 year
Leadership Advancement of Women In Sport	\$110,000	2 years
Leamington Tomato Festival Association	\$15,000	1 year
Literary Arts Windsor:Promotion, Performance, Publishing	\$8,000	1 year
Little Tomato Theatre	\$6,000	1 year
'Living History Multimedia Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$21,200	2 years
'Midwestern Adult Day Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$3,000	1 year
Migration Community Hall Kingsville	\$75,000	1 year
Mnaasged Child and Family Services	\$37,500	1 year
Ontario Senior Games South Western Organizing Committee	\$49,900	18 months
Pediatric R.E.A.D.	\$50,100	1 year
Port Lambton & District Athletic Association	\$75,000	1 year
'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$141,000	2 years
Rondeau Rod and Gun Club	\$69,700	1 year
Rotary Club of Petrolia	\$8,100	1 year
Sarnia Braves Minor Baseball Association	\$81,100	1 year
Sarnia Lawn Bowling Club	\$15,000	1 year
Sarnia Minor Athletic Association	\$3,500	1 year
Sarnia Snowfest	\$179,000	2 years
Social Service Bureau of Sarnia-Lambton Incorporated as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$129,400	2 years
Somali Community of Windsor	\$144,200	2 years
South Asian Centre of Windsor	\$11,100	1 year
Southern Ontario Locomotive Restoration Society-Windsor Chapter	\$10,000	1 year
Southshore Broadcasting Inc.	\$67,100	1 year
Special Equestrians Therapeutic Riding Association	\$40,000	1 year
Student Media/ University of Windsor	\$30,000	2 years
Teachers for Global Awareness	\$28,000	2 years
The Chris Dawson Memorial Foundation	\$11,600	1 year
The Petrolia Discovery Foundation Inc.	\$57,000	1 year
The Riverside Minor Baseball Club	\$86,000	1 year
	· -	•

Essex, Kent, Lambton

as lead organization on this collaborative" Windsor/Essex County Parents of Multiple Births Association	\$15,000	1 year 1 year
Windsor Pride Community	\$15,000	2 years
Windsor Feminist Theatre Windsor Occupational Health Information Service	\$113,600 \$63,000	2 years
Windsor Emancipation Celebration Corp	\$34,600	1 year
Windsor Classic Chorale	\$5,000	1 year
Wheatley & District Friendship Club	\$41,000	1 year
Westover Treatment Centre	\$94,700	1 year
W.I.S.H Centre (Woodstock Institute Sertoma Help Centre)/ J.G. Taylor Community Centre Inc	\$8,700	4 months
United Way/Centraide Windsor/Essex County as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$189,000	3 years
United Way/Centraide Windsor/Essex County	\$188,700	3 years
United Way of Chatham-Kent	\$113,000	1 year
Tri-Community Figure Skating Club	\$11,600	1 year
Township of St. Clair	\$15,000	1 year
The Windsor Regiment Association	\$24,700	1 year
The Sudanese Community Organization of Windsor Incorporated	\$47,800	1 year
The Royal Canadian Legion - Fort Malden Ontario Branch 157	\$30,500	1 year
Grand River

Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Alzheimer Society of Brant as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$79,600	2 years
Alzheimer Society of Haldimand Norfolk	\$136,500	1 year
Arts After School Kids Incorporated	\$10,000	1 year
Big Brothers & Big Sisters Association of Haldimand Norfolk Inc.	\$52,900	2 years
Brant Men of Song	\$20,000	1 year
Brant Skills Centre	\$98,700	2 years
Brantford & District Supervised Access Centre	\$40,000	2 years
Brantford Arts Block	\$51,700	1 year
Brantford Blessing Centre Inc.	\$80,000	6 months
Brantford Harlequins Rugby Football Club	\$9,400	6 months
Brantford International Jazz Festival Inc.	\$76,500	3 years
Brantford Minor Lacrosse Association Inc.	\$15,600	6 months
Brantwood Residential Development Centre	\$28,000	1 year
BRIERS BASKETBALL CLUB	\$12,700	1 year
Canadian Mental Health Association Haldimand-Norfolk	\$62,500	2 years
Chiefswood Board of Trustees	\$21,100	1 year
Designing Routes to Education And Mentorship	\$58,200	2 years
Dunnville Kinsmen Club	\$10,900	6 months
Father John Uyen Council No. 5095 Charitable Welfare Trust	\$45,000	1 year
Federated Women's Institutes of Canada	\$6,300	6 months
Friendship House of Brant Inc.	\$26,400	1 year
Grand River Employment & Training Inc.	\$18,800	1 year
Habitat for Humanity Brant	\$68,000	2 years
"Haldimand and Norfolk Women Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$90,000	2 years
Haldimand Youth Soccer Club	\$15,000	6 months
"Haldimand-Norfolk Resource, Education and Counselling Help as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$96,700	2 years
"Kids Can Fly Early Child Development and Parenting Support as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$10,500	1 year
"Living History Multimedia Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$21,200	2 years
Mt. Pleasant Optimist Club	\$14,600	6 months
No.6 RCAF Dunnville Museum 1999 Inc.	\$18,200	1 year
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••••••••••••••••••••••

Grand River

Total Grants	45	
Total	\$1,836,900	
Why Not City Missions Brantford as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$72,400	2 years
The Dunnville Optimist Club	\$32,300	1 year
St. Leonard's Society of Brant	\$15,000	1 year
South Dumfries Historical Society as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$29,300	2 years
Simcoe Minor Baseball Association	\$28,800	1 year
Simcoe Little Theatre	\$15,000	1 year
Sexual Assault Centre of Brant as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$24,100	1 year
Scientists in School	\$65,200	2 years
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 158 - Hugh Allan, Port Dover as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$10,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 125 - Major Walter Barnard, Delhi	\$44,200	1 year
Port Dover Yacht Club	\$47,700	1 year
Port Dover Yacht Club	\$34,600	6 months
Paris Soccer Club	\$42,000	6 months
Nova Vita Women's Shelter Incorporated as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$56,300	1 year
Nova Vita Women's Shelter Incorporated	\$25,000	1 year
Organization Name	Amount	Term

Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Above the Falls Community Project	\$7,700	1 year
Almost Famous Players	\$17,300	1 year
Alzheimer Society of Huron County Inc.	\$74,000	2 years
Avon Thames Tsunami Aquatic Club	\$12,500	1 year
"Big Brothers Big Sisters of South Huron as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$47,800	2 years
Bruce Coast Lighthouse Partners	\$8,000	1 year
"Bruce Grey Trail Network as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$35,000	6 months
"Bruce Peninsula Biosphere Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$35,900	1 year
Central Peninsula Sno-Drifters	\$15,000	1 year
Community Foundation Grey Bruce	\$35,100	1 year
"Community Living St. Marys and Area as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$62,400	2 years
Community Living-Central Huron	\$17,000	1 year
Dundalk Lawn Bowling Club	\$7,000	1 year
Durham Curling Club	\$60,000	1 year
Electric Eclectics	\$4,700	6 months
First Baptist Church Thornbury	\$21,400	1 year
G&B House	\$10,000	6 months
Gallery Stratford	\$13,600	1 year
Goderich Columbus Club	\$44,000	1 year
Grey Bruce Palliative Care Hospice Association Inc	\$31,200	18 months
Habitat for Humanity Grey Bruce	\$51,800	1 year
Hanover Chamber of Commerce	\$6,000	1 year
Hidden Acres Mennonite Camp and Retreat Centre Inc.	\$15,000	1 year
Highlands Community Co-operative Inc.	\$30,000	1 year
Holland Centre & Williamsford District Lions Club	\$25,700	1 year
Howick Agricultural Society	\$34,500	3 years
Huron Manufacturing Association Inc.	\$1,300	1 year
Kincardine Summer Music Festival Inc.	\$45,000	3 years
Lake Huron Fishing Club	\$7,100	1 year
Listowel Minor Baseball Association	\$50,000	1 year

Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Marsh Street Community Centre	\$30,000	1 year
Menesetung Bridge Association Incorporated	\$51,700	1 year
Midwestern Adult Day Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$3,200	1 year
Milverton Agricultural Society	\$63,500	1 year
Municipality of Grey Highlands	\$24,300	1 year
Municipality of Grey Highlands	\$51,700	1 year
Municipality of Morris-Turnberry	\$15,000	1 year
Municipality of South Bruce	\$45,800	1 year
Municipality of West Perth as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$28,000	1 year
Ontario Track 3 Ski Association for the Disabled	\$53,800	1 year
Osprey Museum	\$15,000	1 year
Owen Sound Little Theatre	\$11,000	1 year
Participation Lodge Grey Bruce	\$19,300	6 months
Perth County Information Network	\$12,000	1 year
Purple Valley Women's Institute	\$14,600	1 year
Quality in Lifelong Learning Network Inc.	\$53,100	2 years
Regional Equine and Agricultural Centre of Huron Inc.	\$38,800	1 year
ROTARY CLUB OF LISTOWEL INC. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$45,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 208 - Wiarton as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 383 - Tara	\$19,000	1 year
Rural Response for Healthy Children as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$35,000	1 year
SaubleGuitarFest Cultural Services Inc.	\$10,000	2 years
Saugeen Economic Development Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,000	1 year
Saugeen Sustainability Volunteer and Resource Centre	\$16,000	4 months
Scenic City Order of Good Cheer as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$46,900	1 year
Separated town of St. Marys as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$43,300	1 year
	¢25 000	1 year
South Bruce Game & Fish Protective Association	\$25,000	i year

Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth

	Total Grants	80	
	Total	\$2,538,400	·····
& Counselling Services of Huron World Snowsports Events Group		\$25,300	2 years
Women's Shelter, Second Stage Housing		\$25,300	18 months
Wiarton Propeller Club		\$86,300	3 years
Victim Services of Huron County		\$32,500	3 years
United Way of Perth-Huron		\$81,300	2 years
Trivitt Memorial Church as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$21,500	1 year
Township of Huron-Kinloss		\$20,000	1 year
Town of Saugeen Shores as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$15,000	1 year
Town of North Perth		\$48,500	1 year
Town of Hanover		\$33,200	1 year
Town of Blue Mountains		\$15,000	1 year
Town and Country Support Services as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$73,000	2 years
The Owen Sound Artists' Co-operative Incorporated		\$103,800	4 years
The MacKay Centre for Seniors		\$9,600	1 year
The Lions Club of Dublin & District Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$25,800	1 year
The Kiwanis Club of Stratford		\$13,200	1 year
Swing, Spring and Flip Club		\$12,500	1 year
SweetWater Music Festival		\$9,500	1 year
Stratford Perth Museum Association		\$40,800	1 year
Stratford / Perth Shelter Link		\$56,800	2 years
St. Lawrence Lodge No. 131		\$13,600	1 year
St. Columban Soccer Club		\$50,000	1 year
Organization Name			

Organization Name	Amount	Term
2011 Memorial Cup Host Organizing Committee	\$75,000	1 year
800 Black Forest Squadron RC(AIR)CS	\$15,000	1 year
Abbeyfield Houses Society of Caledon	\$34,900	1 year
Acton Curling Club	\$18,900	1 year
Albion Hills Community Farm	\$300,000	4 years
Alzheimer Society of Hamilton and Halton	\$70,800	2 years
Appleby Tennis Club	\$50,000	1 year
Arts Burlington	\$9,100	1 year
Bereaved Families of Ontario Halton/Peel	\$188,000	3 years
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Halton	\$160,000	3 years
Brampton Cricket League	\$13,600	1 year
"Brampton Safe City Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$258,400	4 years
Burlington Art Centre	\$73,600	2 years
"Burlington Community Foundation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$32,100	1 year
Burlington Concert Band and 'Pops' Orchestra	\$8,600	1 year
Burlington Curling Club	\$30,000	1 year
Burlington Hoops Basketball Club	\$18,000	1 year
Burlington Minor Football Association	\$86,300	1 year
Burlington Skating Centre	\$147,100	1 year
BurlingtonGreen Environmental Association	\$225,000	3 years
"Catholic Family Services of Peel-Dufferin as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$145,500	2 years
Centre Culturel de Ressources francophone pour les communautés ethniques (CEREFRAC)	\$40,000	1 year
Centre d'Espoir et de Defis des Jeunes Francophones	\$9,600	1 year
"Children's Aid Society of Halton as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$210,000	3 years
Citizens For The Advancement of Community Development	\$15,200	1 year
Clarkson Sheridan Soccer Club	\$170,000	3 years
Coalition for Persons with Disabilities (Peel,Halton,Dufferin)	\$168,800	2 years
"CommUnity Arts Space as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$130,000	2 years
"Community Development Halton as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$214,500	3 years
Compassion Society of Halton	\$41,300	1 year
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	••••••

Organization Name	Amount	Term
CORPORATION NÉO-CANADIENNE DE DÉVELOPPEMENT - COCDEL	\$136,200	2 years
Danielle's Place Eating Disorder Support and Resource Centre	\$25,200	1 year
DESTINATION CAMPBELLVILLE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION	\$4,600	1 year
"Dixie Bloor Neighbourhood Drop-In Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$375,000	5 years
Drew Hildebrand Teen Benefit Fund	\$64,200	2 years
Elder Technology Assistance Group	\$190,000	3 years
Georgetown Globe Productions	\$150,000	1 year
Georgetown Little Theatre Productions Inc.	\$20,200	1 year
Georgetown Skating Club	\$30,500	1 year
Georgetown SloPitch League	\$100,000	1 year
"Halton Cheshire Homes Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,300	18 months
"Halton Environmental Network as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$30,300	2 years
Halton Food for Thought	\$134,100	2 years
Halton Hills Concert Band	\$15,000	1 year
Halton Multicultural Council	\$148,500	2 years
Heritage Acton	\$150,000	1 year
HINDI WRITERS GUILD	\$8,700	1 year
Hope Place Centres	\$50,000	1 year
Kerr Street Ministries	\$137,900	1 year
"Lakeshore Area Multi-Services Project (LAMP) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
Light Up the Hills Festival of Halton	\$21,500	1 year
"Living History Multimedia Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$21,200	2 years
Mississauga Blues Rugby Club	\$15,000	1 year
Mississauga Canoe Club	\$46,000	1 year
Mississauga Fruit Tree Community Organization	\$130,000	2 years
Mississauga Girls Hockey League	\$200,000	3 years
Mississauga Independent Film Festival Group	\$44,000	2 years
Mississauga Ramblers Cricket Sports and Cultural Club.	\$99,700	1 year
Mississauga Soccer Club	\$45,000	2 years
Mississauga Sports Council	\$281,500	3 years

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Mississauga-Meadowvale Community Support Fund as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$85,300	2 years
Nexus Youth Services	\$225,000	3 years
Oakville Choral Society Inc.	\$24,700	1 year
Oakville Parent-Child Centre	\$49,400	2 years
Oakville Sculptors and Woodcarvers Guild	\$8,000	1 year
Oakville Sustainable Food Partnership as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$128,900	3 years
Ontario Inter-Cultural Community Services (OICS)	\$161,000	3 years
Oplenac Serbian Cultural Association of Metropolitan Toronto & Mississauga	\$53,700	1 year
Palgrave Tennis Club	\$90,000	1 year
Passerelle Intégration et Développement Économiques	\$88,000	42 months
Peel Cheshire Homes (Brampton) Inc.	\$35,000	1 year
Polish Canadian Society of Music	\$9,200	1 year
Preparing the Trail	\$9,800	1 year
Protecting Escarpment Rural Land	\$15,000	1 year
Regeneration Outreach Community	\$336,900	5 years
Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
Rotary Burlington Fall Music Festival	\$22,300	1 year
Roxy Community Music Place	\$15,000	1 year
Royal Botanical Gardens as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$105,500	2 years
Sexual Assault & Violence Intervention Services of Halton	\$190,000	3 years
Sikhs Serving Canada Association	\$60,000	2 years
Smart Commute Mississauga	\$24,900	1 year
Springfield Tennis Club	\$60,000	1 year
Square One Older Adult Centre	\$219,000	3 years
St. Albans's Church (Acton)	\$150,000	1 year
St. Mary's Community Services	\$215,000	3 years
Streetsville Founders' Bread & Honey Festival Incorporated	\$5,400	1 year
Supportive Housing In Peel	\$48,200	2 years
Telecare Brampton Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$228,000	3 years
The 676 Lorne Scots Royal Canadian Army Cadets	\$44,400	1 year

	Total Grants	101	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	Total	\$9,580,400	
Williams Mill Visual Arts Centre		\$217,500	30 months
United Achievers' Community Services		\$249,800	3 years
Trillium Photographic Club		\$9,000	1 year
Tottering Biped Theatre Inc.		\$61,500	3 years
Toronto Kendo Club		\$13,000	1 year
'Today's Family -Caring For Your Child as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$37,500	1 year
THE WE REMEMBER PROJECT		\$12,500	1 year
The Village Keepers		\$15,000	1 year
'The United Way of Peel Region as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$75,000	1 year
The Oakville Arts Council		\$40,000	2 years
The Brampton Community All Steel Percussion Concert	Band	\$158,100	2 years
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Hamilton

Organization Name	Amount	Term
150 Hamilton Tiger Squadron Air Cadets Sponsoring Committee	\$14,800	1 year
Afro-Canadian Caribbean Association of Hamilton & District Inc.	\$44,400	2 years
Alzheimer Society of Hamilton and Halton	\$30,300	2 years
"Ancaster Society for the Performing Arts as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$60,000	2 years
Ancaster Tennis Club Inc.	\$80,000	1 year
Art Gallery of Hamilton	\$59,800	1 year
"Bay Area Restoration Council as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$146,600	2 years
"Canadian Organic Growers - Hamilton Branch as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$68,000	1 year
Catholic Family Services of Hamilton	\$41,900	1 year
Catholic Youth Organization, Diocese of Hamilton	\$15,000	1 year
"Community Centre for Media Arts (CCMA) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$75,000	1 year
Croatian Sports & Community Centre of Hamilton Inc.	\$20,600	1 year
Dundas Art and Craft Association/Carnegie Gallery	\$75,000	1 year
Dundas Historical Society Museum	\$75,000	1 year
First Hamilton Christian Reformed Church	\$4,100	1 year
"Good Shepherd Centre (Hamilton) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$27,600	1 year
Good Shepherd Non-Profit Homes Inc.	\$125,000	2 years
Greek Canadian Orthodox of Hamilton and District	\$125,000	1 year
Hamilton Aquatic Water Polo Club	\$52,700	1 year
Hamilton Artists Inc.	\$40,000	1 year
Hamilton Children's Choir	\$13,600	1 year
Hamilton Council on Aging	\$89,100	2 years
Hamilton East Kiwanis Boys and Girls Club	\$25,000	1 year
Hamilton Friends in Grief	\$40,200	1 year
Hamilton Hurricanes Football Club	\$25,000	1 year
Hamilton Literary Festival Association	\$25,400	1 year
"Hamilton Region Conservation Authority as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$117,600	3 years
Hamilton Ringette Association	\$10,600	1 year
Hamilton Wentworth Chapter of Native Women Incorporated	\$150,000	2 years
Hamilton Youth Steel Orchestra	\$23,600	1 year
Hospital Family Houses of Ontario	\$28,300	1 year
India Canada Society of Hamilton and Region	\$29,400	2 years

Hamilton

Total G	irants	58	
	Total	\$3,033,430	
YWCA Hamilton as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$71,300	1 year
YMCA of Hamilton/Burlington/Brantford as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$119,600	1 year
YMCA of Hamilton/Burlington/Brantford as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$96,200	2 years
Workers Arts and Heritage Centre		\$17,700	1 year
Welcome Inn Community Centre of Hamilton as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$11,530	2 years
United Jewish Welfare Fund of Hamilton		\$86,100	2 years
Today's Family -Caring For Your Child as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$37,500	1 year
Théâtre de l'Atelier 83		\$14,900	1 year
The Jewish Social Services of Hamilton Incorporated		\$5,000	1 year
The Hamilton Victoria Club		\$18,500	1 year
The Hamilton Philharmonic Orchestra (2000) Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$13,000	1 year
The Hamilton Philharmonic Orchestra (2000) Inc.		\$113,100	2 years
Student Open Circles		\$54,000	3 years
Social Planning and Research Council of Hamilton as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$60,500	2 years
SENIORS SEVA MANDAL OF HAMILTON AND REGION		\$9,900	1 year
Scientists in School	•	\$65,200	2 years
Royal Botanical Gardens as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$44,300	2 years
Rotary Club of Hamilton Sunset/Telling Tales		\$50,000	1 year
Parkview Church of the Christian and Missionary Alliance		\$32,700	1 year
P.A.T.H. Employment Services	•	\$75,000	1 year
Ontario Puppetry Association as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$9,500	1 year
North Hamilton Community Health Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$80,000	2 years
Muslim Association of Canada		\$72,200	1 year
Micah House Refugee Reception Services Inc.		\$68,100	1 year
Mental Health Rights Coalition as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$34,000	2 years
Mental Health Rights Coalition		\$15,000	1 year

Muskoka, Nipissing, Parry Sound, Timiskaming

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Affirmative Dynamic Industries	\$43,900	1 year
"Community Living Parry Sound as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$116,800	1 year
Community YWCA of Muskoka	\$230,800	3 years
Corbeil Four Seasons Club Inc.	\$108,600	1 year
Corporation of the Town of Kirkland Lake	\$200,000	1 year
Corporation of the Township of Matachewan	\$8,000	1 year
Discovery Routes Trails Organization	\$82,800	1 year
"Georgian Bay Biosphere Reserve Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,700	2 years
Green Timiskaming Development Co-operative Inc	\$25,100	1 year
Greening Nipissing Ecologisation Nipissing	\$79,900	2 years
Les Compagnons des francs loisirs	\$101,900	1 year
Literacy Council of South Temiskaming	\$8,700	6 months
Mattawa Lions Club	\$64,100	1 year
Municipality of Magnetawan	\$41,700	1 year
Muskoka Community Co-operatives Inc.	\$36,200	1 year
Muskoka Lakes Chamber of Commerce	\$65,000	2 years
Muskoka Victim Services	\$12,800	6 months
Muskoka/Parry Sound Coordinated Sexual Assault Services	\$12,000	6 months
New Liskeard Agricultural Society	\$31,100	1 year
North Bay Nordic Ski Club	\$77,400	4 years
"North Bay Soup Kitchen Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$20,000	2 years
North Shore Search and Rescue	\$74,800	1 year
Nosbonsing Anglers & Hunters, Inc	\$14,900	1 year
Rotary Club of Huntsville	\$12,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 227 - Charlton	\$24,800	1 year
SAVOUR Muskoka	\$127,400	2 years
Shawanaga First Nation	\$12,600	1 year
Temagami First Nation	\$37,300	1 year
Temiskaming Art Gallery	\$14,200	6 months
The Alzheimer Society of North Bay & District	\$76,700	2 years
The Gravenhurst Senior Citizens Club	\$38,900	1 year
The Temiskaming Foundation	\$7,300	1 year
	••••••	••••••

Muskoka, Nipissing, Parry Sound, Timiskaming

	Total Grants	40	
	Total	\$2,235,600	
White Water Gallery		\$127,800	3 years
West Parry Sound District Museum		\$37,000	1 year
Township of Nipissing		\$16,800	1 year
Township of Lake of Bays		\$69,500	1 year
Township of Georgian Bay		\$28,200	1 year
Fown of Mattawa		\$11,000	1 year
Town of Huntsville		\$62,300	6 months
Town of Englehart		\$4,600	6 months
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Niagara

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Organization Name 128 Thorold Squadron, Royal Canadian Air	Amount	Term
Cadets Sponsoring Committee	\$10,000	1 year
613 Lincoln And Welland Regiment Army Cadets	\$9,900	4 months
Adolescent's Family Support Services of Niagara	\$10,400	1 year
AIDS Niagara	\$15,900	1 year
Big Brothers/Big Sisters, Grimsby, Lincoln, West Lincoln	\$62,700	3 years
Boys and Girls Club of Niagara	\$150,000	2 years
Canadian Chamber Academy	\$40,000	2 years
Canadian Wheelchair Basketball Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$25,000	1 year
Canal Bank Shuffle Blues Festival Inc.	\$17,900	1 year
Carousel Players	\$45,000	1 year
CARSA Inc.	\$67,000	2 years
City of Port Colborne	\$15,000	9 months
Climate Action Niagara	\$72,200	3 years
"Community Care St. Catharines and Thorold as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$32,500	1 year
Community Living Fort Erie	\$15,000	1 year
'Early Childhood Community Development Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,000	1 year
Folk Arts Council of St. Catharines	\$33,800	1 year
Grimsby Affordable Housing Partnership	\$94,100	2 years
Hope Furniture Bank	\$15,000	1 year
In the Orchard Programming for the Arts	\$40,000	2 years
Jericho House, Youth Leadership, Justice and Spirituality Centre	\$15,000	1 year
Learning Disabilities Association Of Niagara	\$157,300	3 years
Lincoln Community Against Violence	\$70,000	2 years
Lyndesfarne Theatre Projects	\$40,000	2 years
"Lyndesfarne Theatre Projects as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$40,000	1 year
"Mental Health Rights Coalition as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$22,600	2 years
Niagara Chapter Native Women Inc.	\$42,300	1 year
Niagara Child and Youth Services	\$116,000	2 years

Niagara

Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Niagara Child and Youth Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$6,500	1 year
"Niagara Community Foundation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$43,500	1 year
Niagara Dance Company	\$35,800	2 years
"Niagara Falls Big Brothers Big Sisters Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$40,000	1 year
Niagara Hindu Samaj	\$39,800	2 years
Niagara Historical Society	\$20,000	18 months
Niagara Land Trust Foundation	\$104,000	2 years
Niagara Nitros Speed Skating Club	\$24,800	1 year
Niagara Regional Science and Engineering Fair	\$25,600	3 years
Niagara Resource Service For Youth	\$47,300	1 year
Niagara River Restoration Council	\$94,000	2 years
Niagara Sustainability Initiative	\$47,100	18 months
Niagara Workforce Planning Board	\$104,600	2 years
"North Bay Soup Kitchen Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$5,000	2 years
Oak Centre: Alternative Community Support	\$86,200	3 years
Paroisse St-Jean-de-Brébeuf	\$75,000	4 months
Port Colborne Association for Resource Extension	\$75,000	1 year
Project S.H.A.R.E. of Niagara Falls Inc.	\$111,300	3 years
Rose City - Kids Ministry	\$67,800	2 years
Shaw Festival Theatre Foundation, Canada	\$44,300	1 year
St Catharines Catholic Youth Organization Minor Hockey League	\$47,300	1 year
St. Catharines Art Association	\$5,000	9 months
St. Catharines Canadian Polish Society	\$75,000	1 year
St. Catharines Female Hockey Association Inc.	\$100,900	3 years
Suitcase in Point Theatre Company	\$86,000	2 years
The Niagara District Homes Committee for the Physically Disabled	\$18,700	1 year
The Niagara Region Model Flying Club	\$3,500	1 year
The Port Colborne Social and Recreation Centre for Senior Citizens	\$9,700	9 months
The Rotary Club of Niagara-on-the-Lake District 7090	\$15,000	1 year
Thorold Community Activities Group	\$16,400	6 months

Niagara

	Total Grants	70	
	Total	\$3,265,500	
YWCA of St. Catharines		\$15,000	1 year
Winter Festival of Lights		\$81,400	2 years
Western Ontario Division of Canoe Kayak Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$52,100	1 year
West Niagara Second Stage Housing & Counselling		\$89,400	2 years
West Lincoln Lawn Bowling Club		\$5,000	9 months
Wesley United Church		\$51,000	9 months
Welland Recreational Canal Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$7,400	1 year
Welland Historical Society as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$15,000	1 year
United Way of South Niagara		\$30,000	1 year
United Way of Niagara Falls and Greater Fort Erie		\$15,000	1 year
Township of West Lincoln		\$24,500	1 year
Fown of Niagara-on-the-Lake		\$60,000	1 year
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Northwestern

Centre des Femmes Francophones du Nord-Ouest de l'Ontario\$16,0001 yearChildren's Centre Foundation Thunder Bay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$140,0002 yearsCity of Kenora\$68,0001 yearDeer Lake First Nation\$98,4002 yearsDilico Children's Foundation\$66,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearMatawa First Nation\$50,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lak	Organization Name	Amount	Term
Cambrian Players\$12,9001 yearCentre des Femmes Francophones du Nord-Ouest de l'Ontario\$16,0001 yearChildren's Centre Foundation Thunder Bay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$140,0002 yearsCity of Kenora\$68,0001 yearDer Lake First Nation\$86,0001 yearDilico Children's Foundation\$66,0001 yearDilico Children's Foundation\$66,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALAN ALPINI (HOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinok O Kimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKtchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nation Management\$66,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearProtuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearProtuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearSavet he Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSavet he Children Canada\$13,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearSavet he Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSavet he Children Canada\$10,0002 years	Beaten Path Nordic Ski Club	\$14,800	1 year
Centre des Femmes Francophones du Nord-Ouest de l'Ontario\$16,0001 yearChildren's Centre Foundation Thunder Bay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$140,0002 yearsCity of Kenora\$68,0001 yearDeer Lake First Nation\$98,4002 yearsDilico Children's Foundation\$66,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearMatawa First Nation\$50,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSany Lak	Big Grassy First Nation	\$27,000	1 year
Children's Centre Foundation Thunder Bay as lead organization on this collaborative"\$140,0002 yearsCity of Kenora\$66,0001 yearDeer Lake First Nation\$98,4002 yearsDilico Children's Foundation\$66,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$45,0001 yearMatawa First Nation\$25,0001 yearMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,0001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$60,0002 yearsNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPer Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSandy Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 year <td>Cambrian Players</td> <td>\$12,900</td> <td>1 year</td>	Cambrian Players	\$12,900	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$140,0002 yearsCity of Kenora\$68,0001 yearDeer Lake First Nation\$98,4002 yearsDilico Children's Foundation\$65,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsTIALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$60,0002 yearsNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPer Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$10,0002 yearsSave the Children Canada\$10,0002 yearsSaue Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$10,0002 yearsSaue Lake Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSaue Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$10,0002 yearsSaue Lake Indian Friendship	Centre des Femmes Francophones du Nord-Ouest de l'Ontario	\$16,000	1 year
Deer Lake First Nation\$98,4002 yearsDilico Children's Foundation\$65,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,0001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSpecial Clympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	"Children's Centre Foundation Thunder Bay as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$140,000	2 years
Dilico Children's FoundationS65,0001 yearDryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearProtuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0002 yearsSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	City of Kenora	\$68,000	1 year
Dryden Native Friendship Centre\$25,0001 yearEcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSoux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Deer Lake First Nation	\$98,400	2 years
EcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Dilico Children's Foundation	\$65,000	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$115,0003 yearsITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR\$3,4001 yearKeewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Dryden Native Friendship Centre	\$25,000	1 year
Keewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)\$15,0001 yearKenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$13,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	"EcoSuperior Environmental Programs as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$115,000	3 years
Kenora Scottish Heritage Society\$16,0001 yearKitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	ITALIAN ALPINI CHOIR	\$3,400	1 year
Kitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)\$34,0001 yearLake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$74,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Keewaytinook Okimakanak Research Institute (KORI)	\$15,000	1 year
Lake of the Woods Aero Modelers\$4,5001 yearLAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Kenora Scottish Heritage Society	\$16,000	1 year
LAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB\$15,0001 yearMatawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 yearsSpecial Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Kitchenuhmaykoosib Inninuwug (Big Trout Lake)	\$34,000	1 year
Matawa First Nations Management\$86,0002 yearsMunicipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Lake of the Woods Aero Modelers	\$4,500	1 year
Municipality of Greenstone\$25,6001 yearMuskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	LAKEHEAD EXPRESS SOCCER CLUB	\$15,000	1 year
Muskrat Dam First Nation\$50,0001 yearNorthwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$44,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$150,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Matawa First Nations Management	\$86,000	2 years
Northwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association\$30,5001 yearPass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Municipality of Greenstone	\$25,600	1 year
Pass Lake Sports and Recreation Association\$4,4001 yearPic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Muskrat Dam First Nation	\$50,000	1 year
Pic Mobert First Nation\$66,0002 yearsPort Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative''\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Northwestern Ontario Air Search and Rescue Association	\$30,500	1 year
Port Arthur Ski Club\$75,0001 yearPortuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Pass Lake Sports and Recreation Association	\$4,400	1 year
Portuguese Association of Thunder Bay\$150,0001 yearRed Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Pic Mobert First Nation	\$66,000	2 years
Red Lake Indian Friendship Centre\$15,0001 yearSandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative''\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Port Arthur Ski Club	\$75,000	1 year
Sandy Lake First Nation\$72,0001 yearSave the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative''\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Portuguese Association of Thunder Bay	\$150,000	1 year
Save the Children Canada\$13,0001 yearSioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Red Lake Indian Friendship Centre	\$15,000	1 year
Sioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.\$100,0002 years'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Sandy Lake First Nation	\$72,000	1 year
'Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0001 yearThe Chimera Project Dance Theatre\$74,0001 year	Save the Children Canada	\$13,000	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative" \$60,000 I year The Chimera Project Dance Theatre \$74,000 I year	Sioux Lookout Creative Arts Circle Inc.	\$100,000	2 years
	"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$60,000	1 year
The Elizabeth Fry Society of Northwestern Ontario \$27,100 6 months	The Chimera Project Dance Theatre	\$74,000	1 year
	The Elizabeth Fry Society of Northwestern Ontario	\$27,100	6 months

Northwestern

	Total Grants	42	
	Total	\$2,043,800	
W.A. Bill Grant Royal Canadian Legion Branch 116		\$11,600	1 year
"Valley Adult Learning Association as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$11,500	1 year
"Township of Ignace as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$13,600	1 year
Township of Emo		\$83,500	1 year
Township of Conmee		\$7,400	1 year
Township of Atikokan		\$15,000	1 year
Town of Rainy River		\$25,600	1 year
Town of Fort Frances		\$100,000	1 year
Thunder Bay Marathon - Miles with the Giant		\$60,000	1 year
"Thunder Bay Counselling Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$98,000	2 years
The John Howard Society of Thunder Bay and District		\$99,000	2 years
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Quinte, Kingston, Rideau

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Adolphustown-South Fredericksburgh Heritage Society	\$9,500	1 year
Art Gallery of Bancroft Inc.	\$21,600	1 year
Autism Society Ontario - Kingston Chapter	\$68,600	3 years
Bellrock Community Hall Association Incorporated	\$67,000	1 year
Benevolent & Protective Order of Elks Picton Lodge #326	\$15,000	1 year
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Leeds and Grenville	\$127,600	2 years
Boys and Girls Club of Kingston & Area	\$69,900	1 year
"Boys and Girls Club of Kingston & Area as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	1 year
Brain Injury Association Quinte District	\$12,400	1 year
Brockville Country Club	\$75,000	1 year
Carleton Place Canoe Club	\$74,900	1 year
Central Volunteer Bureau	\$103,000	2 years
Centre for Sustainable Watersheds	\$16,300	1 year
"Centre for Sustainable Watersheds as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$24,900	1 year
Children's Mental Health Services (Serving Children and Families in Hastings and Prince Edward Counties)	\$75,000	1 year
Community Living North Grenville	\$141,400	3 years
Community Living Prince Edward	\$12,500	1 year
Consecon Masonic Lodge	\$3,600	1 year
Domino Theatre Incorporated	\$101,200	1 year
Elgin and Area Heritage Society	\$26,300	1 year
Equine Assisted Living and Learning	\$51,700	2 years
Friends of the Trail Inc	\$44,900	1 year
Gateway Community Health Centre	\$62,600	3 years
Hastings County Historical Society	\$34,500	1 year
Hospice Prince Edward	\$64,900	1 year
Kingston Community Health Centres	\$119,400	3 years
"Kingston Community Health Centres as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$63,300	1 year
Kingston Frontenac Public Library Board	\$46,900	1 year
"Kingston Rowing Club / Aviron Kingston as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$110,600	2 years
Kingston Striders Speed Skating Club Inc.	\$20,000	1 year
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	

Quinte, Kingston, Rideau

Organization Name	Λ	Torm
Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Lanark Health and Community Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$62,500	2 years
Lanark Health and Community Services	\$19,100	1 year
Leeds and the 1000 Islands Historical Society	\$43,600	1 year
Martha's Table Community Program	\$13,100	1 year
Middleville Agricultural Society	\$13,000	1 year
Mississippi Valley Textile Museum	\$4,500	1 year
Municipality of Centre Hastings	\$15,000	1 year
Municipality of Hastings Highlands	\$15,000	1 year
Municipality of Marmora and Lake	\$66,800	1 year
Municipality of Tweed	\$75,000	1 year
Napanee and District Curling Club	\$32,000	1 year
North Grenville Accessible Transportation	\$76,500	1 year
"North Hastings Community Integration Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$131,200	2 years
Northern Frontenac Community Services Corporation	\$87,400	2 years
"Partners in Mission Food Bank as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$32,000	2 years
Perth and District Food Bank and Friendship Centre	\$140,000	1 year
Quinte Access Transportation Non-Profit Corporation	\$61,800	1 year
Quinte Search and Rescue	\$70,000	1 year
Regent Theatre Foundation	\$99,800	1 year
Rideau Lakes Flying Club Inc.	\$7,100	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 137 - Lt Col Harry Babcock, Napanee	\$96,800	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 160 - Wellington	\$15,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 581 - Coe Hill	\$76,400	1 year
Snow Road Snowmobile Club	\$60,000	1 year
"Softball Napanee Association Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$78,100	1 year
Spencerville Mill Foundation	\$100,000	1 year
St. Lawrence Shakespeare Theatrical	\$28,000	1 year
STAY - Successful Transitional Avenues for Youth	\$85,000	2 years
The Regional Hospice of Quinte Inc.	\$74,200	2 years
Town of Carleton Place	\$15,000	1 year
Township of Augusta	\$25,800	1 year
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	

Quinte, Kingston, Rideau

	Total Grants	72	•••••
	Total	\$3,926,700	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Youth Action Kommittee of Perth and District - YAK		\$68,100	3 years
Young Imaginations - A creative Arts Centre		\$58,400	2 years
Westport Arts Council		\$2,700	1 year
Wellington Auxiliary Rescue Association		\$13,900	1 year
Victim Services of Hastings, Prince Edward, Lennox & Addington Counties		\$97,400	3 years
Township of Stirling-Rawdon		\$30,000	1 year
Township of Rideau Lakes		\$14,700	1 year
Township of North Grenville		\$73,700	1 year
Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands		\$14,700	1 year
Township of Frontenac Islands		\$4,000	6 months
Township of Drummond-North Elmsley		\$14,900	1 year
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Simcoe-York

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Alzheimer Society of York Region	\$142,300	2 years
"Association of Ontario Snowboarders as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$130,500	3 years
Aurora Festival of the Arts	\$25,000	1 year
Barrie Area Native Advisory Circle	\$75,000	1 year
Blue Veil	\$110,000	2 years
B'nai B'rith Youth Organization (Lake Ontario Region)	\$116,100	2 years
C.O.P.E. Canine Opportunity, People Empowerment	\$128,000	2 years
Catholic Community Services of York Region	\$225,000	3 years
Chabad Lubavitch of Southern Ontario	\$157,400	2 years
Chippewas of Georgina Island	\$101,500	1 year
"Church Street School Cultural Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$79,700	3 years
Citizens for Affordable Housing	\$349,100	5 years
Coldwater Canadiana Heritage Museum	\$31,000	1 year
"Collingwood and District Information Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$185,900	2 years
Community Living Huronia	\$141,300	2 years
Community Living York South	\$219,000	3 years
Cookstown Curling Club	\$75,000	1 year
DeafBlind Ontario Services	\$150,000	2 years
Elder Connections	\$30,000	1 year
"Elephant Thoughts Global Development Initiatives as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
Fletcher's Fields Limited	\$150,000	3 years
Georgian Bay Hunters and Anglers Incorporation	\$96,400	1 year
Gilda's Club Simcoe Muskoka	\$135,000	2 years
GTA FAITH ALLIANCE	\$26,500	1 year
Habitat for Humanity Orillia/Lake Country Inc.	\$225,000	3 years
Habitat for Humanity York Region	\$121,700	1 year
Home Horizon Georgian Triangle Residential Services	\$106,500	3 years
Hospice Richmond Hill	\$100,000	3 years
"Human Endeavour Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
"Huronia Communities Foundation - La Foundation Communitaire de la Huronie as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$176,900	30 months
Inn From the Cold Inc.	\$140,000	2 years

Simcoe-York

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Innisfil Pipes and Drums Band	\$12,800	1 year
Islamic Shia Ithna asheri Jamaat of Toronto	\$91,500	2 years
"Ladies of the Lake Conservation Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$175,900	3 years
Lagoon City Yacht Club	\$35,200	1 year
Lapani Dramatic Theatre Inc.	\$70,000	2 years
'Learning Centre for Georgina as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$198,700	3 years
Learning Disabilities Association of Simcoe County (LDASC)	\$135,000	2 years
MacLaren Art Centre	\$150,000	1 year
Mariposa Wrestling Club	\$35,000	1 year
Markham Chinese Soccer Association Inc.	\$21,000	18 months
Markham Concert Band Inc.	\$45,800	1 year
Markham Symphony Orchestra	\$20,000	1 year
Marquee Theatrical Productions Inc.	\$149,500	3 years
Men of Note Male Voice Choir	\$4,800	6 months
Mosaic Interfaith Out of the Cold	\$133,500	3 years
"Nature Conservancy of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,500	3 years
'New Path Youth and Family Services of Simcoe County as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$125,000	2 years
Newmarket Ringette Association	\$15,000	1 year
Newmarket Soccer Club Inc.	\$255,500	2 years
Nin Os Kom Tin Native Cultural Friendship Centre of York Region	\$105,000	2 years
Ontario Parents Advocating for Children with Cancer	\$92,900	2 years
Ontario Streams	\$165,300	3 years
Opera Belcanto of South Simcoe	\$26,700	1 year
Orillia Figure Skating Club	\$50,000	1 year
Philippine Heritage Band	\$85,000	2 years
'Reena as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
Richmond Hill Acquatic Club	\$68,500	1 year
Richmond Hill Canoe Club	\$70,600	1 year
'Scarborough Housing Help Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$210,000	3 years
Silverthorn Symphonic Winds	\$48,200	3 years
Simcoe Community Services Foundation	\$40,400	1 year

Simcoe-York

	Total Grants	89	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
	Total	\$8,822,600	, your
as lead organization on this collaborative" Zephyr Art Gallery Inc		\$15,000	1 year
Zareinu Educational Centre of Metropolitan Toronto		\$256,600	3 years
Youth Assisting Youth		\$125,000	2 years
york region youth outreach		\$134,400	3 years
York Region Skating Academy Winter Club		\$35,100	1 year
York Professional Care & Education Inc.		\$43,000	1 year
World Snowsports Events Group		\$52,300	2 years
White Heather Pipes & Drums		\$13,100	1 year
Voice of the Vedas Cultural Sabha Inc.		\$19,200	1 year
Victim Services of York Region		\$182,000	3 years
Vaughan Soccer Club Inc.		\$200,000	years
Unionville Village Conservancy Inc.		\$10,000	1 year
Township of King as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$12,800	1 year
Township of Clearview as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$100,000	1 year
Toronto Reel Asian International Film Festival		\$56,000	3 years
Thornhill Community Band as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$7,000	1 year
Theatre Collingwood Association Inc.		\$125,500	3 years
The Veneto Educational and Cultural Centre		\$5,000	1 year
The Sound Investment Community Choir		\$18,000	2 years
The Ship's Company of Penetanguishene	•	\$15,000	1 year
The Sharon Temple Museum Society		\$42,000	1 year
The Couchiching Conservancy as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$8,000	2 years
The Couchiching Conservancy		\$125,500	3 years
The ABLE Network Corporation		\$120,000	3 years
Te-Amim Music Theatre		\$50,000	1 year
SYNCHRO STARS SWIM CLUB INC.		\$50,000	2 years
Sutton Agricultural Society	•••••	\$15,000	1 year

Thames Valley

Organization Name	Amount	Term
#11 Royal Canadian Army Cadet Corp	\$22,400	1 year
African Community Council	\$75,000	2 years
Ailsa Craig & District Historical Society	\$50,000	2 years
Amabile Choirs of London, Canada	\$100,000	4 years
ARK404 Lodge,Independent	\$15,000	1 year
"Athletics Ontario as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$44,000	1 year
Aylmer & District Museum Association	\$30,000	1 year
Basketball Tillsonburg	\$42,200	1 year
Big Brothers/Big Sisters of St. Thomas-Elgin	\$15,000	1 year
Canadian Embroiderers' Guild, London	\$11,100	1 year
"Centre communautaire régional de London as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,000	1 year
Chippewas of the Thames	\$15,000	8 months
CMHA, Elgin	\$65,000	2 years
Columbus Club of Aylmer	\$28,500	1 year
"Daya Counselling Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$29,000	1 year
Deutsch-Kanadischer Verein London, German- Canadian Club of London	\$50,000	1 year
Drumbo and District Heritage Society	\$20,100	1 year
East London Soccer Club	\$35,000	1 year
EcoLiving London	\$75,000	2 years
"Elgin Community Futures Development Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
Elgin County Railway Museum	\$63,400	1 year
Embro Zorra Lawn Bowling Club	\$11,500	1 year
Emerging Leaders London Community Network	\$120,000	2 years
"Friends of Ye Olde Towne Hall as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$11,500	1 year
GOLS Soccer School	\$14,900	1 year
"Good Grief Resource Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$40,000	1 year
Goodwill Industries, Ontario Great Lakes	\$228,000	2 years
Ingersoll Creative Arts Centre	\$25,100	1 year
Ingersoll Pipe Band	\$30,000	1 year
	••••••	••••••

Thames Valley

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Jet Aircraft Museum	\$17,300	3 months
Kee-mo-kee Camp Site of the United Church of Canada	\$45,000	9 months
KOMOKA RAILWAY MUSEUM INC	\$15,000	1 year
La ribambelle centre préscolaire francophone de London	\$27,200	1 year
Latin American Career Development Centre	\$50,000	1 year
Learning Disabilities Association - London Region	\$87,300	3 years
Living History Multimedia Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$21,200	2 years
London Beefeater Football Club	\$15,600	1 year
London Lesbian Film Festival	\$22,700	2 years
London Regional Children's Museum	\$130,000	2 years
London Sports Council as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$34,000	6 months
London Track 3 Ski School	\$20,100	6 months
London Wheelchair Basketball Association	\$15,700	1 year
Madame Vanier Children's Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$60,000	2 years
Mennonite Community Services of Southern Ontario	\$116,200	1 year
Middlesex Tourism	\$43,600	9 months
Middlesex-London Health Unit as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$45,000	1 year
Midwestern Adult Day Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$3,000	1 year
Mnaasged Child and Family Services	\$37,500	1 year
No.7 Royal Canadian Army Cadet Corps	\$36,400	1 year
North Middlesex & District Minor Hockey Association	\$20,000	1 year
Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,000	1 year
ONTARIO FEDERATION OF AGRICULTURE as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$102,600	2 years
Parkhill Silver Blades Skating Club Inc.	\$10,000	1 year
Peacekeeper Park, A Living Memorial	\$50,200	9 months
Polish National Union, Branch #10	\$101,200	1 year
Pride London Festival	\$24,000	1 year
RCL Branch 533 - Byron - Springbank, London	\$30,000	1 year
RCL Branch 598 - Delaware	\$32,500	9 months

Thames Valley

Organization Name	Amount	Term
ReForest London	\$40,500	1 year
Regroupement Multiculturel Francophone de London	\$11,800	1 year
Rotary Club of Woodstock	\$75,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 190	\$50,000	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 510 - Melbourne	\$16,600	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 513 - Donnybrook, Dorchester	\$14,300	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 531 - Ilderton	\$79,600	1 year
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 557 - Thamesford Memorial	\$10,500	1 year
Salthaven Wildlife Rehabilitation and Education Centre Inc.	\$98,800	3 years
Sexual Assault Centre London	\$34,600	1 year
South Western Aquatics	\$27,100	1 year
Southwest Ontario Aboriginal Health Access Centre	\$29,900	1 year
St. Thomas-Elgin Public Art Centre	\$9,000	1 year
St. Thomas Seniors' Centre	\$25,000	1 year
"Strathroy District Arts Council	Ψ23,000	
as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$65,000	1 year
Sudanese Canadian Community of London Ontario and Area	\$27,700	2 years
Thames Region Ecological Association	\$25,100	1 year
The Arts & Cookery Banka community heritage centre	\$45,100	1 year
The Elgin Military Museum Inc.	\$18,200	1 year
The German Canadian Club of Aylmer	\$50,000	1 year
The Grand Theatre	\$25,000	1 year
The Harry Geris Wrestling Club	\$23,900	6 months
"The Hearing Foundation of Canada/La Fondation Canadienne de		
l'Ouie as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$83,200	2 years
The London Camera Club (TLCC)	\$10,000	8 months
The London Cross Cultural Learner Centre	\$74,100	8 months
The London Ski Club at Boler Mountain	\$110,000	8 months
The Secrets of Radar Museum	\$48,000	1 year
The St. Thomas Gun Club Inc.	\$74,000	1 year
Tillsonburg District Craft Guild	\$13,500	1 year
Tillsonburg Minor Soccer Club	\$44,500	1 year
Township of Blandford - Blenheim	\$30,000	1 year
		•

Thames Valley

	Total Grants	94	
	Total	\$4,309,800	
Women's Emergency Centre - Oxford Inc.		\$133,200	3 years
Western Ontario Therapeutic Community Hostel (WOTC	CH)	\$100,000	1 year
Victim Services Elgin		\$15,000	1 year
Upper Thames Military Re-Enactment Society		\$7,400	1 year
United Way of London & Middlesex		\$104,200	2 years
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Toronto

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Abrigo Centre	\$81,000	18 months
Access Alliance Multicultural Health and Community Services	\$225,000	3 years
Addus	\$48,900	6 months
Afghan Women's Counselling and Integration Community Support Organization	\$225,000	3 years
Afri-Can FoodBasket	\$218,700	3 years
AfriCan Theatre Ensemble	\$150,000	3 years
Agincourt Community Services Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$227,100	3 years
Agincourt Lawn Bowling Club	\$19,100	6 months
Alpha House Inc.	\$11,700	1 year
Aluna Theatre	\$200,000	3 years
Art City in St. James Town	\$85,200	2 years
Association of Spanish Speaking Seniors of the Greater Toronto Area	\$75,000	18 months
AWIC COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES	\$73,100	1 year
Best Buddies-Vrais Copains Canada	\$135,300	3 years
Big Brothers and Big Sisters of Toronto as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$221,000	3 years
Black Coalition for AIDS Prevention	\$150,000	6 months
Black Creek Community Health Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$337,000	3 years
Cahoots Theatre Projects	\$74,000	3 years
Canada Maison d'Accueil & Immigrants Sans Frontieres	\$15,000	1 year
Canadian Air & Space Museum Inc.	\$38,500	1 year
Canadian Latin Community Services of Toronto	\$13,300	1 year
Canadian Slovenian Historical Society	\$13,700	6 months
Canadian Tennis Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$208,400	3 years
Canadian Volleyball Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$250,000	3 years
Cathedral Bluffs Symphony Orchestra Inc.	\$36,800	3 years
Central Neighbourhood House Association	\$112,500	18 months
Central Toronto Community Health Centres as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$71,600	1 year
Central Toronto Youth Services	\$135,500	1 year
Centre for Social Innovation	\$89,600	1 year
Community Association for Riding for the Disabled	\$20,800	4 months

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Community Care East York	\$150,000	2 years
Community Living Toronto	\$149,200	2 years
Contact Contemporary Music	\$129,200	years
"COSTI Immigrant Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$191,700	3 years
Daily Bread Food Bank	\$130,400	1 year
Diaspora Dialogues Charitable Society	\$62,000	2 years
Dreamwalker Dance Company	\$15,000	1 year
East Metro Youth Services	\$242,400	3 years
"East Metro Youth Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$135,000	9 months
East Toronto Basketball Association	\$15,000	6 months
East York East Toronto Family Resources Organization	\$128,800	6 months
Etobicoke Basketball Association	\$12,800	6 months
Etobicoke Services for Seniors	\$316,800	3 years
Fife House Foundation	\$300,000	4 years
Flemingdon Health Centre	\$126,700	2 years
Focus Young Adult Addiction Services	\$15,000	1 year
"FoodShare Toronto as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$329,800	4 years
Frontline Partners with Youth Network	\$242,200	3 years
FutureWatch Environment Development and Education Partners	\$225,000	3 years
"Gerstein Crisis Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$85,800	3 years
"GreenHere: Community Reforestation and Greening Initiatives as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$176,400	3 years
"Harriet Tubman Community Organization Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$133,800	1 year
Horizon Arts Camp	\$168,000	3 years
JobStart	\$136,500	1 year
"Jumblies Theatre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$225,000	3 years
Kaeja d'Dance	\$137,000	2 years
Keys To The Studio Unlocking Creativity for the Differently Abled	\$14,800	6 months
La Franco-Fête de la communauté urbaine de Toronto	\$210,000	3 years
"Leave Out Violence (LOVE) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$114,600	2 years
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	••••••

as lead organization on this collaborative"\$220,000S years"Manifesto Community Projects Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0009 monthsMayworks Festival of Working People and the Arts\$11,9006 monthsMoorelands Community Services\$150,0009 monthsMotion Basketball Association\$63,8002 yearsMuay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$64,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8001 yearOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$12,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,0006 monthsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 months\$12,0006 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,0006 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,0006 months"Presoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative" <td< th=""><th>Organization Name</th><th>Amount</th><th>Term</th></td<>	Organization Name	Amount	Term
Malvern Family Resource Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"\$220,5003 years"Manifesto Community Projects Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"\$60,0009 monthsMayworks Festival of Working People and the Arts\$11,8006 monthsMoorelands Community Services\$150,0009 monthsMotion Basketball Association\$63,3802 yearsMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,8006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNeacessary Angel Theatre Company\$20,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company\$14,8001 yearObsidian Theatre Company\$14,8003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration on this collaborative"\$11,0006 monthsPrisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network fan lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,0006 monthsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontraio (REPFO)\$5,0006 monthsReseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 yearsReseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$20,0001 yearReseau de développement économique et d'emplo	Liaison of Independent Filmmakers of Toronto	\$150,000	6 months
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$220,300\$ years'Manifesto Community Projects Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0009 monthsMayworks Festival of Working People and the Arts\$11,9006 monthsMoorelands Community Services\$150,0009 monthsMotion Basketball Association\$63,8002 yearsMuay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNeesary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 monthsOrbario Dis Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$56,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$13,20042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$19,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization	MacKenzieRo: The Irish Repertory Theatre Company of Canada	\$9,300	1 year
as lead organization on this collaborative"SecuritySecurityMayworks Festival of Working People and the Arts\$11,9006 monthsMoorelands Community Services\$150,0009 monthsMotion Basketball Association\$63,8002 yearsMuay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$4,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months'Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 year'Parkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 years'Passerelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$13,20042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 years'Puppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement et conomique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative" <t< td=""><td>"Malvern Family Resource Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"</td><td>\$220,500</td><td>3 years</td></t<>	"Malvern Family Resource Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$220,500	3 years
Moorelands Community Services\$150.0009 monthsMotion Basketball Association\$63,8002 yearsMuay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months'Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$56,0002 yearsParseelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$55,0006 monthsRegroupement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years'Préseau de développement économique et d'employabilité 	"Manifesto Community Projects Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,000	9 months
Motion Basketball Association\$63,8002 yearsMuay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months'Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$12,0006 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité 	Mayworks Festival of Working People and the Arts	\$11,900	6 months
Muay Thai Training Centres, Inc\$14,8001 yearMusic Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association\$15,0001 yearas lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 years"Préseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$50,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre sea lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'empl	Moorelands Community Services	\$150,000	9 months
Music Africa of Canada Inc\$11,0006 monthsNative Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 years"Présoners Mettre\$12,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years3Right Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadia Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5006 monthsScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScarborough Concert Band <td>Motion Basketball Association</td> <td>\$63,800</td> <td>2 years</td>	Motion Basketball Association	\$63,800	2 years
Native Child and Family Services of Toronto\$216,4003 yearsNecessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 yearsRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years3Right Path Communi	Muay Thai Training Centres, Inc	\$14,800	1 year
Necessary Angel Theatre Company\$70,0006 monthsNeighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$56,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years\$25,0003 yearsRight Path Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 months\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Music Africa of Canada Inc	\$11,000	6 months
Neighbourhood Basketball Association\$6,4003 monthsObsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 yearsRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$14,8001 yearRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRéseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$14,800 </td <td>Native Child and Family Services of Toronto</td> <td>\$216,400</td> <td>3 years</td>	Native Child and Family Services of Toronto	\$216,400	3 years
Obsidian Theatre Company Inc.\$14,8003 monthsOlder Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months'Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$55,0006 months'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years'Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as le	Necessary Angel Theatre Company	\$70,000	6 months
Older Women's Network (Ont) Inc.\$13,8006 months"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months'Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement et loculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$6 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Centre\$23,5001 yearRight Path Community Centre\$3,6006 monthsScarborough C	Neighbourhood Basketball Association	\$6,400	3 months
"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,0001 yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$55,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years\$21,100Rexdale Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadían Theatrical Community Centre\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Obsidian Theatre Company Inc.	\$14,800	3 months
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$15,000I yearOperation Springboard\$108,0001 yearParkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 yearsRexdale Community Health Centre Scarborough Concert Band\$3,6001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScarborough Concert Band\$30,0001 year	Older Women's Network (Ont) Inc.	\$13,800	6 months
Parkdale Village Arts Collective Inc\$58,0002 yearsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 monthsPasserelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years1 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 months53,600Scarborough Concert Band\$30,0001 year	"Ontario Disc Sports Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,000	1 year
Passerelle Intégration et Développement Économique\$132,00042 months"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité 	Operation Springboard	\$108,000	1 year
"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years3Right Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Parkdale Village Arts Collective Inc	\$58,000	2 years
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$191,4003 yearsPuppetmongers Theatre\$12,0006 monthsRegroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years3Right Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Passerelle Intégration et Développement Économique	\$132,000	42 months
Regroupement ethnoculturel des parents francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$225,0003 yearsRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 years3 yearsRight Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	"Prisoners with HIV/AIDS Support Action Network as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$191,400	3 years
francophones de l'Ontario (REPFO)\$5,0006 months"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,2003 years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 year"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$221,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 yearsRight Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Puppetmongers Theatre	\$12,000	6 months
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$209,200\$ years"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,1001 yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 yearsRight Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year		\$5,000	6 months
as lead organization on this collaborative"\$21,100I yearRexdale Community Health Centre\$225,0003 yearsRight Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$209,200	3 years
Right Path Community Centre\$14,8001 yearRussian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	"Réseau de développement économique et d'employabilité as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$21,100	1 year
Russian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre\$23,5001 yearScarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Rexdale Community Health Centre	\$225,000	3 years
Scarborough Concert Band\$3,6006 monthsScouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Right Path Community Centre	\$14,800	1 year
Scouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group\$30,0001 year	Russian-Canadian Theatrical Community Centre	\$23,500	1 year
	Scarborough Concert Band	\$3,600	6 months
Seeds of Hope Foundation \$14,400 1 year	Scouts Canada 32nd Toronto Scout Group	\$30,000	1 year
	Seeds of Hope Foundation	\$14,400	1 year

Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Senior Peoples' Resources in North Toronto (SPRINT)		
as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$131,000	2 years
Sistering - A Woman's Place	\$221,000	3 years
Somali Canadian Association Of Etobicoke	\$39,900	1 year
Southern Currents Film and Video Collective	\$14,900	6 months
St. Alban's Boys' and Girls' Club	\$225,000	4 years
St. Clair West Services for Seniors Inc.	\$231,900	3 years
St. Paul's L'Amoreaux Centre	\$107,000	9 months
SuiteLife Arts For Youth	\$23,200	6 months
Symphonyx Entertainment for Advancement of the Arts	\$13,000	1 year
The Association of Artists for a Better World	\$60,000	3 years
The Canadian Helen Keller Centre, Inc.	\$140,600	1 year
The Centre for Aboriginal Media	\$10,000	3 months
The Centre for Local Research into Public Space	\$100,000	2 years
"The Conservation Foundation of Greater Toronto as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$131,200	2 years
The Factory Theatre Lab	\$73,000	6 months
The High Park Choirs of Toronto	\$120,000	3 years
The Learning Disabilities Association of Toronto District	\$12,000	6 months
The Paradigm Shift Project	\$2,600	1 year
"The People Project as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$47,500	1 year
The Remix Project	\$210,000	3 years
The Shaw House Corporation	\$4,400	3 months
Theatre Gargantua Inc	\$11,000	1 year
Theatre Passe Muraille	\$139,800	1 year
Theatre Rusticle Inc.	\$33,400	2 years
tiger princess dance projects	\$93,500	2 years
Toronto Child Parent Development Centre	\$160,000	5 years
"Toronto Dance Theatre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	1 year
Toronto Kiwanis Boys and Girls Clubs	\$133,600	1 year
Toronto Masque Theatre	\$125,000	3 years
Toronto Non-Contact Hockey League (TNCHL)	\$99,400	3 years
Toronto Photographers Workshop	\$39,600	4 months
Toronto Reel Asian International Film Festival	\$151,500	3 years

Total Grants	138	
Total	\$15,077,800	••••••
Yorktown Child and Family Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$257,100	3 years
YMCA of Greater Toronto as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$205,200	3 years
Wychwood Open Door Drop-in Centre	\$42,900	1 year
Working Skills Centre	\$149,600	6 months
Words in Motion	\$71,500	3 years
WoodGreen Community Services	\$63,700	1 year
Women's Art Resource Centre	\$50,000	1 year
Weston Heritage Conservation District	\$49,800	5 years
West Scarborough Neighbourhood Community Centre	\$225,000	3 years
Volunteer Centre of Toronto	\$234,900	3 years
VISION AFRICANA 2000	\$68,000	2 years
Unison Health and Community Services	\$216,000	3 years
Tropicana Community Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$75,000	1 year
TransCare Community Support Services	\$62,400	6 months
Toronto Urban Music Festival Incorporated	\$89,700	2 years
Toronto Teen Track Program	\$96,300	3 years
Toronto Speed Skating Inc.	\$103,300	3 years
Foronto Signals Band Inc.	\$15,000	6 months
Organization Name	Amount	Term

Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Aberfoyle Farmers' Market Inc.	\$19,000	2 years
Active Cambridge Fitness Program	\$18,000	1 year
Alzheimer Society of Dufferin County as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$66,200	18 months
ARTA - The Romanian Association	\$18,600	1 year
Brain Injury Association Waterloo-Wellington	\$119,600	2 years
Cambridge Minor Lacrosse Inc.	\$29,200	1 year
Cambridge Self-Help Food Bank	\$157,700	3 years
Canadian Mental Health Association Grand River Branch	\$75,000	6 months
Centre for Community Based Research	\$60,000	1 year
Centre for Community Based Research as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$38,000	1 year
Centre Wellington Minor Lacrosse Association	\$31,900	1 year
Creative Waterloo Region Services Organization	\$225,000	3 years
Dufferin Arts Council	\$47,400	3 years
Erin Community Radio	\$29,000	1 year
Family & Children's Services of Guelph and Wellington County	\$150,000	2 years
Family Counselling and Support Services for Guelph-Wellington as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,300	18 months
First Light Theatre	\$24,000	2 years
Friends of South Luther School	\$50,000	1 year
Goodwill Industries, Ontario Great Lakes	\$72,000	2 years
Grand Valley Lions Club	\$12,900	1 year
Guelph-Wellington Women in Crisis	\$210,100	3 years
Habitat for Humanity Wellington County	\$77,000	3 years
Headwaters Communities in Action as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,200	1 year
HEARTWOOD PLACE	\$27,100	1 year
Hospice Dufferin	\$71,900	3 years
Hospice of Waterloo Region	\$100,000	2 years
Islamic Centre of Cambridge	\$45,300	1 year
Junior Achievement of the Waterloo Region Inc.	\$90,000	2 years
Kids Can Play Association of Cambridge	\$4,500	1 year
KidsAbility - Centre for Child Development as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$142,200	3 years

Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Kinsmen Club of Waterloo - Grand River	\$11,600	1 year
Kitchener Downtown Community Health Centre	\$148,300	2 years
Kitchener Minor Hockey Association	\$40,400	1 year
Kitchener-Waterloo Chamber Orchestra	\$17,500	1 year
"Kitchener-Waterloo Extend-A-Family Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$122,500	18 months
'Kitchener-Waterloo Multicultural Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$148,700	2 years
Kitchener-Waterloo Multicultural Centre	\$155,200	3 years
'Kitchener-Waterloo Multicultural Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$23,600	1 year
Kitchener-Waterloo YMCA	\$75,000	1 year
Latitudes Storytelling Festival	\$23,300	1 year
Lost&Found Theatre Inc.	\$36,000	1 year
'Lutherwood as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$150,000	2 years
"Lutherwood as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$106,800	18 months
Mount Forest Curling Club	\$52,300	1 year
"North Bay Soup Kitchen Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$5,000	2 years
Nutrition for Learning	\$98,000	2 years
Old Salts Seniors Canoe Club	\$15,000	1 year
Portage Program for Drug Dependencies Inc.	\$125,000	2 years
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 409 - Frank Lambier, Palmerston	\$69,000	1 year
'Social Planning Council of Cambridge & North Dumfries as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$52,800	1 year
Sunrise Therapeutic Riding & Learning Centre	\$118,500	3 years
Sweet Adelines International Grand Harmony Chapter	\$9,000	1 year
The Children's Aid Society of the County of Dufferin	\$53,400	1 year
The Children's Foundation of Guelph and Wellington	\$102,000	2 years
The Guelph Girls Hockey Association	\$15,000	1 year
'The Guelph Jazz Festival as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$134,800	3 years
'The Working Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$112,800	3 years
THEMUSEUM of Ideas Transcending Objects	\$225,000	3 years
	••••••	

Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin

Total Grants	67	••••••
Total	\$4,971,000	
Workforce Planning Board of Waterloo Wellington Dufferin	\$128,600	3 years
Women's Crisis Services of Waterloo Region	\$60,000	1 year
Waterloo Wellington Children's Groundwater Festival	\$70,000	2 years
Waterloo Cycling Club	\$14,000	1 year
Trellis Mental Health and Developmental Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$112,500	2 years
Treehaus Collaborative Workspace	\$24,100	1 year
Township of Wilmot as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$15,900	1 year
Township of Melancthon	\$116,800	1 year
Township of Mapleton as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$50,500	1 year
Organization Name	Amount	Term
Organization Name	Amount	Term
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	-----------	----------
Adoption Council of Ontario	\$109,300	1 year
Adult Basic Education Association of Hamilton-Wentworth	\$207,800	2 years
Alzheimer Society of Ontario	\$176,000	1 year
ANISHNAWBE HEALTH TORONTO	\$197,400	3 years
Aquatic Federation of Canada	\$215,000	2 years
Artist-Run Centres & Collectives of Ontario (ARCCO)	\$145,000	2 years
Arts Inter-Media Canada/Dance Collection Danse	\$297,700	3 years
Assemblée de la francophonie de l'Ontario	\$75,000	2 years
Association des juristes d'expression française de l'Ontario (AJEFO)	\$45,000	2 years
"Association francophone de parents d'enfants dyslexiques (AFPED) as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$124,400	2 years
"B.A.A.N.N. Theatre Centre as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$125,000	2 years
Ballet Jörgen Canada	\$248,500	2 years
"Blissymbolics Communication International as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$47,700	1 year
"Boost Child Abuse Prevention & Intervention as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$74,800	1 year
Boys and Girls Clubs of Canada/Clubs Garcons et Filles Du Canada	\$247,500	3 years
BRAVO Bureau des Regroupements des artistes visuels de l'Ontario	\$127,900	2 years
Canada World Youth	\$165,400	1 year
CanadaHelps / CanaDon	\$95,000	1 year
"Canadian Alliance of Dance Artists, Ontario Chapter as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$27,800	9 months
Canadian Association for the Advancement of Women and Sport and Physical Activity	\$536,500	3 years
"Canadian Association of Physicians for the Environment as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$233,800	3 years
Canadian Authors Association	\$29,300	9 months
"Canadian Centre for Child Protection as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$70,000	2 years
Canadian Centre for International Justice	\$50,000	1 year
Canadian Environmental Grantmakers' Network	\$27,100	1 year
Canadian Music Centre	\$158,900	3 years
"Canadian Wheelchair Basketball Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$25,000	1 year
"Centre for Social Innovation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$180,900	6 months

Organization Name	Amount	Term
"Chiefs of Ontario as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	1 year
"Children and Youth Cultural Development Association as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$200,000	30 months
"Community Care St. Catharines and Thorold as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$39,800	1 year
Community Sport Councils Ontario	\$137,600	2 years
Cultural Careers Council Ontario	\$132,900	18 months
DAREarts Foundation Inc.	\$25,000	1 year
De-ba-jeh-mu-jig Theatre Group	\$180,000	2 years
Diabetes Hope Foundation	\$102,400	1 year
"East York East Toronto Family Resources Organization as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$114,400	2 years
Easter Seals Canada Timbres de Pâques Canada	\$188,000	5 years
"Ecological Farmers Association of Ontario as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$270,300	2 years
"Family Service Thames Valley as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$184,500	3 years
"Family Service Toronto as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$64,000	1 year
Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario	\$140,200	1 year
Fédération culturelle canadienne-française	\$38,500	6 months
"Federation of Ontario Naturalists as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$186,000	1 year
Fondation franco-ontarienne	\$151,300	2 years
Foundation for Rural Living	\$178,300	1 year
"Give Green Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$100,000	2 years
"Great Lakes United Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$355,800	3 years
Green Communities Canada	\$281,900	2 years
"Green Communities Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$95,900	1 year
Home Ownership Alternatives Non-Profit Corporation (Greater Toronto Area)	\$152,500	2 years
Hope Air	\$114,900	2 years
Imagine Canada	\$38,700	6 months
"Intégration communautaire de Nipissing Ouest as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$45,700	1 year
Le Centre ontarien de prévention des agressions	\$213,000	2 years

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Le Phénix	\$186,000	3 years
Lesbian Gay Bi Youth Line	\$155,000	2 years
Let's Talk Science / Parlons Sciences	\$244,600	2 years
"Local Enhancement and Appreciation of Forest as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$255,700	2 years
"Luke's Place Support & Resource Centre for Women & Children as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$76,500	1 year
Lymphoma Foundation Canada	\$24,900	1 year
"Mamow Sha-way-gi-kay-win as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$244,000	2 years
Mood Disorders Association of Ontario and Toronto	\$86,900	1 year
MOUVEMENT ONTARIEN DES FEMMES IMMIGRANTES FRANCOPHONES (MOFIF)	\$50,000	1 year
Multilingual Community Interpreter Services Ontario	\$258,700	2 years
Natural Burial Association	\$25,000	1 year
Ningwakwe Learning Press	\$36,900	1 year
"North Bay Soup Kitchen Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$85,800	2 years
Ontario Association of Art Galleries	\$49,000	1 year
Ontario Basketball Association	\$149,300	2 years
Ontario Brain Injury Association	\$96,000	2 years
Ontario Council of Agencies Serving Immigrants	\$583,300	3 years
Ontario Disc Sports Association	\$198,800	4 years
Ontario Hockey Association	\$313,800	3 years
Ontario Trails Council Inc.	\$102,000	2 years
"Ottawa Community Immigration Services Organization as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$180,000	2 years
Parents for Children's Mental Health	\$101,500	1 year
Parents partenaires en éducation	\$110,000	2 years
Parks and Recreation Ontario	\$269,000	3 years
"ParticipACTION as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$210,000	2 years
Pat The Dog Playwright Centre	\$230,100	3 years
People for Education	\$229,500	2 years
Physical & Health Education Canada	\$190,900	1 year
"Pillar Nonprofit Network as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$454,000	3 years
-	-	
Planet in Focus	\$215,000	3 years

Organization Name	Amount	Term
Pleiade Theatre Inc	\$180,000	3 years
Pride at Work Canada - Fierté au Travail Canada	\$53,100	1 year
Professional Association of Canadian Theatres	\$40,000	2 years
Raising the Roof/Chez Toit	\$213,900	2 years
Rehabilitation Foundation for Disabled Persons	\$101,800	1 year
Renfrew County Youth Services	\$218,300	1 year
Réseau Ontario des arts de la scène inc.	\$170,000	2 years
"Royal Botanical Gardens as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$252,400	2 years
"Schools Without Borders/Ecoles Sans Frontieres as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$75,000	1 year
Share the Road Cycling Coalition Inc.	\$148,500	1 year
Sheatre Educational Alternative Theatre (Huron)	\$112,500	2 years
Small Change Fund Inc.	\$289,900	2 years
"Société d'aide au développement des collectivités North Claybelt Community Futures Development Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$390,500	2 years
Soundstreams Canada Concerts	\$352,700	3 years
Southern Ontario Library Service	\$5,000	1 month
"Special Olympics Ontario Inc as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$40,000	1 year
Sport Alliance of Ontario	\$335,000	3 years
"Stratford Shakespearean Festival of Canada as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$200,000	3 years
Street Soccer Canada	\$150,000	18 months
"Sunset Area Victim Crisis Assistance and Referral Service as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$137,700	2 years
"Sustain Ontario - The Alliance for Healthy Food and Farming as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$345,900	3 years
"The Alzheimer Society of Sault Ste. Marie and Algoma District as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$64,200	1 year
The Architectural Conservancy of Ontario Inc.	\$110,000	1 year
The Archives Association of Ontario	\$13,200	1 year
The Learning Partnership, L'Alliance-Éducation	\$410,600	3 years
The National Ballet of Canada	\$380,300	3 years
The Ontario Association of Triathletes	\$176,300	3 years
"The Pembina Institute for Appropriate Development as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$130,000	1 year
The Provincial Sport Organizations Council	\$296,000	3 years

Organization Name	Amount	Term
'The Royal Conservatory of Music as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$85,000	1 year
'Timiskaming Child and Family Services as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$300,200	2 years
Toronto Community Foundation as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$142,500	1 year
Union des cultivateurs franco-ontariens	\$30,500	1 year
Victim Services of Bruce Grey & Owen Sound Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$84,700	1 year
Victoria Order of Nurses for Canada	\$77,100	1 year
Volunteer Action Centre of Kitchener-Waterloo and Area Inc. as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$75,000	8 months
WEENGUSHK FILM INSTITUTE	\$240,000	3 years
Wildlands League	\$265,000	2 years
Women's Centre For Social Justice	\$54,500	1 year
Women's Health in Women's Hands CHC as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$24,000	1 year
World Blind Union as lead organization on this collaborative"	\$307,700	2 years
World Snowsports Events Group	\$169,800	2 years
World University Service of Canada	\$44,000	1 year
Young Women's Christian Association of Greater Toronto	\$44,700	6 months
Total	\$20,645,000	
Total Grants	129	

Future Fund Grants

	Total Grants	8	
	Total	\$4,000,000	
'United Way of Perth-Huron as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$280,200	3 years
'Town of Ingersoll as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$606,300	4 years
The Remix Project		\$624,000	4 years
'Social Housing Services Corporation as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$521,000	3 years
Munsee-Delaware Nation		\$531,000	3 years
'Hamilton Printmakers Arts Association as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$489,500	54 months
Electrical Workers, Local Union 353 Non-Profit Centre		\$439,000	3 years
'Ecology Ottawa as lead organization on this collaborative"		\$509,000	4 years
Organization Name		Amount	Term

Partners in Serving Ontario Ontario Trillium Foundation Board of Directors

Board members serving in 2010-2011

	Date Appointed	Term Expires
Janet Passmore, Acting Chair	29.06.06	AGM 2012
Brian Hutchings, Vice-Chair	29.06.06	AGM 2012
Lucille Roch, Vice-Chair	15.06.10	AGM 2013
Judi Baril	06.08.09	AGM 2012
Fiona Blondin-Fiorini	06.06.07	AGM 2011
Brian Collins	15.06.10	AGM 2012
Kathleen Freeman	08.24.08	AGM 2013
Amos Key Jr.	15.06.10	AGM 2013
Ruby Lam	28.07.10	AGM 2012
Earl Miller	15.06.10	AGM 2012
Farah Mohamed	06.06.07	AGM 2011
Barbara Murck	09.08.09	AGM 2012
Emily Ng	30.09.10	AGM 2013
Pierre Pagé	06.08.09	AGM 2012
Anil Patel	28.07.10	AGM 2013
Lola Rasminsky	15.06.10	AGM 2013
Huguette Roy-Perron	11.10.08	AGM 2011
Dev Sainani	06.08.09	AGM 2012
Nalini Stewart	29.06.06	AGM 2012
Alex Waugh	06.08.09	AGM 2012

Ontario Trillium Foundation Grant Review Teams

Volunteers serving in 2010-2011

Northwestern	Term began	Term expires
Keith Nymark, Chair	05.28.2008	05.27.2011
Lucille Michaud, Past Chair	01.13.2005	04.09.2011
Gordon Armstrong	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Rita Demetzer	08.12.2008	08.11.2011
Joseph Duguay	10.11.2006	10.10.2012
Margaret Fiddler	09.01.2005	08.31.2011
Linda Hamilton	12.10.2008	12.09.2011
Edward Hanley	09.01.2005	11.18.2011
Jason Hughes	05.28.2008	06.01.2013
Katherine Jack	02.09.2011	02.08.2012
Janet Judson	08.12.2009	08.11.2011
Betty Lee-Lawrence	05.27.2009	05.26.2012
Sandra Lychowyd	05.30.2006	05.29.2012
John Remus	09.20.2006	09.19.2012
Angela Sinclair-Wood	05.14.2008	05.13.2010
Miriam Wall	05.28.2008	05.27.2011

Algoma, Cochrane, Manitoulin, Sudbury	Term began	Term expires
Suzanne Shawbonquit, Chair	06.22.2006	06.21.2012
Brenda Alemany	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Angela Becks	04.11.2006	04.10.2012
Lisa Corbière-Addison	06.11.2008	06.10.2011
Earl Dereski	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Marc Dupuis	12.03.2008	12.02.2013
Michael Erskine	05.28.2008	05.27.2011
Bob Giroux	06.28.2006	07.14.2012
Sally Hagman	07.08.2010	07.07.2012
Lynn Harper-Cheechoo	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Ron Leduc	12.08.2010	12.07.2013
Paul Bagordo	12.01.2004	11.30.2010
Mariette Rains	05.04.2005	05.03.2011
Nicole Rouel Weppler	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Niilo Saari	08.12.2008	08.11.2011
Sergio Saccucci	05.14.2008	06.01.2013
Romana Siegel	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Mariette Sutherland	10.08.2008	10.07.2010
Patricia Toffolo	05.04.2005	05.03.2011
Jeanne E. Warwick-Conroy	01.13.2005	05.06.2011
Mary Wray	04.07.2010	04.06.2013

Muskoka, Nipissing, Parry Sound, Timiskaming	Term began	Term expires
Andrew W. Ager, Chair	03.23.2006	04.28.2012
Lois Cookman, Past Chair	11.03.2004	11.02.2010
Mary Lou Arrowsmith	05.04.2005	06.01.2011
Elaine Beatty	05.27.2009	05.26.2011
Jean Beckett	05.28.2008	06.01.2012
Muriel Bush	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Carol Ann DiBartolomeo	03.23.2005	09.16.2010
Helene Culhane	10.11.2006	10.10.2012
Glenda Davies	02.09.2011	02.08.2013
Kim Gauthier		
Geraldine Lawlor	01.04.2011	01.03.2013
	04.07.2010	04.06.2013
Sherry Green	05.14.2008	05.13.2011
Jason Jamieson	07.08.2010	07.07.2012
Barbara Laplante	11.29.2010	11.28.2012
Melissa Mackey	01.05.2006	04.28.2012
William Roberts	02.03.2006	04.28.2012
Jennifer Schnier	10.01.2008	09.30.2011
Teri Souter	05.28.2008	05.27.2011
Kathleen Anne Tod	12.19.2008	12.18.2011
Champlain	Term began	Term expires
Sandra Lalonde, Chair	08.01.2006	08.11.2012
Gérald Samson, Past Chair	08.08.2005	08.07.2011
Glenn Arthur	04.20.2005	06.01.2011
Pierre Caron	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Cécile Desjardins	05.13.2009	05.12.2012
Paul Emile Duval	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Frank G. Dyson	08.24.2006	09.07.2012
Sherrell Franklin	11.03.2010	11.02.2013
Joanne Haley	08.10.2006	08.09.2012
Liz Hart	04.20.2005	04.19.2011
Paulette Hébert	08.12.2008	08.11.2011
Kristina Inrig	11.03.2010	11.02.2013
Guy Jamieson	10.01.2008	09.30.2013
Levit Ledoux Koloko	10.11.2006	10.10.2012
Jules Lavictoire	11.03.2010	11.02.2012
Ronald MacDonell	12.03.2008	12.02.2010
Sandra MacInnis	12.10.2008	12.09.2011
Diane McKinnon	07.15.2005	07.14.2011
Benoit Paré	08.12.2008	08.11.2011
Rhéal Filion	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
MacInnis Sandra	12.10.2008	12.09.2011
Colleen Sauriol	08.24.2006	08.23.2012
Susan Scotti	11.03.2010	11.02.2013
Denise St. Laurent	09.15.2010	09.14.2013
Kelley Whitman-McKie	04.06.2005	06.01.2011
Robert J. Wilson	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Chikwa Zahinda	02.11.2009	02.10.2012

Quinte, Kingston, Rideau	Term began	Term expires
Nina Jenkins, Chair	02.07.2007	06.01.2012
Elizabeth Churcher, Past Chair	01.13.2005	01.12.2011
Mark Bain	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Carol Chisholm	12.01.2004	11.30.2010
Hermine-Mimi Clancey	05.04.2005	05.03.2011
Bruce Duncan	03.23.2006	04.28.2012
Jacqueline Franklin	10.08.2008	09.30.2013
Martin Halloran	07.15.2005	07.14.2011
Elizabeth Heately	01.27.2010	01.26.2013
Robert Lavoie	04.20.2005	04.19.2010
Kathleen (Kay) Mandeville	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Marny McCook	10.01.2008	09.30.2011
Gordon Munroe	08.12.2008	08.11.2012
Dixie O'Reilly	08.12.2008	08.10.2011
Bonnie Pelletier	12.15.2005	12.14.2011
Patricia Potter	06.22.2005	06.21.2011
E. Anne Prichard	10.01.2008	09.30.2011
Brian Reid	08.12.2009	08.11.2011
Michelle Sault	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Sandra Sidsworth	09.03.2008	09.28.2012
Wanda Slawinski	12.10.2008	12.09.2013
Grand River	Term began	Term expire
Karen Richardson, Chair	10.11.2006	11.18.2011
Delia O'Byrne, Past Chair	09.17.2004	09.16.2010

Charles Beach	08.10.2006	08.09.2012
Michelle Bomberry	12.19.2008	12.18.2011
Vincent Bucci	04.06.2005	04.05.2011
Lance Calbeck	05.16.2007	05.15.2013
Jennifer Crandall	12.19.2008	12.18.2010
Larry Davis	12.10.2008	12.09.2013
James Peters	12.19.2008	12.18.2011
John W. Race	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Carole Smith	04.06.2005	06.01.2011
Barbara Tanner-Billings	08.10.2006	08.09.2012
Anne Tinker	02.04.2009	02.03.2012
Lynn Wardell	01.04.2011	01.03.2014
Colette Wilson	08.24.2006	08.23.2012

Waterloo, Wellington, Dufferin	Term began	Term expires
Lucie Allard, Chair	08.12.2008	08.11.2011
Donald Bourgeois, Past Chair	07.05.2004	07.04.2010
Neil Aitchison	07.05.2004	07.04.2010
Martin Bosch	08.10.2006	10.21.2012
Samantha Clarke	06.28.2006	06.27.2012
Catharine Collins	09.01.2005	01.21.2012
Richard Fearon	09.24.2008	09.23.2011
Peter Hinchcliffe	11.29.2006	12.15.2012
Don Jonescu	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Molly Kriksic	10.20.2010	10.19.2013
Sylvia Lauterbach	12.08.2010	12.07.2012
Susan Leuty	12.08.2010	12.07.2012
Crista Renner	02.04.2009	02.03.2011
Theresa Sauren	10.01.2008	09.30.2012
Winston Uytenbogaart	12.10.2008	12.09.2013
Diana Vangelisti	12.10.2008	12.09.2011

Hamilton	Term began	Term expires
Patrica Wright, Chair	05.03.2006	05.02.2012
Frank Passaro, Past Chair	02.03.2006	02.02.2012
Anne Bain, Past Chair	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Kate Bursey	04.06.2005	06.01.2011
Ali Cheaib	08.24.2006	09.07.2012
James Finlay	11.29.2010	11.28.2012
James Kirk	02.03.2006	04.28.2012
Ashok Kumar	02.07.2007	06.01.2013
Monika Nault	06.17.2009	06.16.2011
Leo Normandeau	12.07.2005	12.06.2011
Jayanti Parekh	06.23.2007	06.22.2013
Arthur Samson	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Mary Sellars	11.29.2006	11.28.2011
Elizabeth Templeton	11.10.2005	11.25.2011
Bonnie Tolton	08.12.2009	08.11.2012
Dominic Verticchio	11.29.2006	11.28.2012

Niagara	Term began	Term expires
G. Peter Hammond, Chair	06.22.2005	06.21.2011
Grace-Ann Cambray	07.05.2004	07.04.2010
Christine Clark	09.17.2007	09.16.2011
Claude Dallaire	01.27.2010	01.26.2013
Louise Farquhar	04.06.2005	04.05.2011
Donna Ford	09.17.2007	09.16.2011
Harvie Hagerty	11.15.2006	11.25.2012
Donna Herrington	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Yvonne Hopkins	09.06.2006	09.05.2012
Natalie Howard	12.21.2006	06.01.2012
Laura Ip	12.10.2008	12.09.2011
Ellis Katsof	12.19.2008	12.18.2011
Chris Knapp	01.05.2006	04.28.2012
Livia Martin	11.29.2010	11.28.2012
Blake McIntyre	09.01.2005	08.31.2011
Fred Steeve	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
John Storm	10.01.2008	09.30.2013
Bernie Villamil	07.05.2004	07.04.2010
William Walters	09.01.2005	08.31.2011

Grey, Bruce, Huron, Perth	Term began	Term expires
Leigh Butler, Chair	08.08.2005	08.07.2011
Kathleen Pletsch, Past Chair	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Sheana Campbell	01.27.2010	01.26.2012
Liz Chalmers	08.10.2006	08.11.2012
Roger Cosgrove	02.09.2011	02.08.2013
Frank Coulter	08.08.2005	08.07.2011
Kevin Eccles	04.06.2005	04.05.2011
Patricia Froud	12.06.2006	12.05.2011
Allan Harrison	10.05.2005	12.09.2011
Mark Lemon	08.08.2005	09.28.2011
Margaret Menzies	12.13.2006	12.12.2011
Muriel Murphy	05.04.2005	05.03.2011
Jim Murray	12.18.2004	12.17.2010
Ron Oswald	05.04.2005	05.03.2011
Nora Rocher	04.06.2005	04.05.2011
Bertha Jean Scott	06.17.2009	06.16.2011
Richard Smelski	04.11.2007	06.01.2013
Clarissa Stewart	12.08.2010	12.07.2013
William Walker	06.17.2009	06.16.2011
Sharon Weitzel	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Beverley Wilson	02.09.2011	02.08.2014

Essex, Kent, Lambton	Term began	Term expires
Angelo D. Minato, Chair	12.13.2006	12.12.2012
Rosemary Lavoratore, Past Chair	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Brian Gray, Past Chair	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Theresa Baldassarre	03.02.2005	03.01.2011
Mindy Bowls	12.03.2008	12.02.2010
Stephen DeMarco	10.20.2010	10.19.2013
Jordan Dennis	03.07.2007	06.01.2013
Pam Fenchak	11.10.2005	11.09.2011
Brenda Frezza	03.23.2005	03.22.2011
Maurice Janisse	12.08.2010	12.07.2012
Reginald Johnson	02.04.2009	02.03.2011
Edward Myers	09.01.2005	08.31.2011
Lori Newton	11.03.2010	11.02.2012
Shannon Prince	06.20.2007	06.19.2011
Diane Schultz	12.10.2008	12.09.2011
James Stein	09.15.2010	09.14.2012
JeffTopliffe	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Joseph Vandenbogaerde	05.16.2007	05.15.2012
Riccardo Vennettilli	10.20.2010	10.19.2013

Thames Valley	Term began	Term expires
Bettianne Hedges, Chair	06.20.2007	06.22.2013
Paul Willoughby, Past Chair	06.30.2006	06.29.2012
Deborah Armstrong	12.19.2008	12.18.2013
Keith Bingham	12.01.2004	11.30.2010
Michael Crook	12.19.2008	12.18.2013
Denis Gadwa	06.22.2006	06.21.2011
Brian George	06.30.2006	06.29.2012
Janet Golding	10.11.2006	10.10.2012
Dwayne Kechego	08.12.2009	08.11.2011
Ann Lapchinski	08.24.2006	08.23.2012
John J. Lessif	06.01.2005	06.01.2011
Theodore Lo	03.23.2006	04.28.2012
Joe Van Over berghe	06.30.2006	06.29.2012
Dixie Westcar	08.24.2006	08.23.2011

Halton-Peel	Term began	Term expires
Gayle Wadden, Chair	04.18.2007	06.01.2013
Lindsay Williams, Past Chair	04.11.2006	04.09.2012
Gladstone L. Allison	03.07.2007	06.01.2013
Neil Bunn	08.10.2006	09.28.2012
Luz Del Rosario	06.30.2006	08.11.2012
Angela DiCintio	08.10.2006	08.09.2011
Marissa Gandolfo	01.04.2011	01.03.2014
Michelle Gillies	03.23.2011	03.22.2014
E. Gail Grant	07.15.2005	07.14.2011
Carlyle Khan	08.24.2006	08.23.2012
Linden King	05.12.2010	05.11.2012
Bikram Lamba	09.08.2009	09.07.2011
Shameem Mohammed	08.24.2006	09.28.2012
Claire Parent-McCullough	09.17.2007	06.22.2011
Bogdan Poprawski	12.01.2004	11.30.2010
Terry Quinn	09.17.2004	09.16.2010
Tanya Rumble	05.27.2009	05.26.2012
Judy Showers	06.17.2009	06.16.2011
SheilaTutty	05.30.2006	05.29.2012
Simcoe-York	Term began	Term expires
		Term expires
Gary Gladstone, Chair	11.15.2006	11.24.2012
		•
Gary Gladstone, Chair	11.15.2006	11.24.2012
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair	11.15.2006 09.17.2004	11.24.2012 09.16.2010
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento Shernett Martin	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005 12.10.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011 12.09.2011
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento Shernett Martin Duncan Newman	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005 12.10.2008 10.07.2004	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011 12.09.2011 10.06.2010
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento Shernett Martin Duncan Newman Mervat Rashwan	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005 12.10.2008 10.07.2004 11.15.2006	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011 12.09.2011 10.06.2010 11.24.2012
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento Shernett Martin Duncan Newman Mervat Rashwan Alicia Savage	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005 12.10.2008 10.07.2004 11.15.2006 07.15.2005	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011 12.09.2011 10.06.2010 11.24.2012 07.14.2011
Gary Gladstone, Chair Loreta Pavese, Past Chair Feria Bacchus Debra Bellamy Karen Boatman David Dupuis Fatima Haji Paul Howe Vijay Lekhi Grace Locilento Shernett Martin Duncan Newman Mervat Rashwan Alicia Savage Angela Schinas	11.15.2006 09.17.2004 09.08.2009 09.24.2008 10.01.2008 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 08.12.2008 09.17.2004 12.07.2005 12.10.2008 10.07.2004 11.15.2006 07.15.2005 08.12.2008	11.24.2012 09.16.2010 09.07.2012 09.28.2012 09.30.2011 08.11.2012 09.16.2010 08.11.2011 09.16.2010 12.06.2011 12.09.2011 10.06.2010 11.24.2012 07.14.2011 08.11.2011

Durham, Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge	Term began	Term expires
Pramilla Ramdahani, Chair	10.11.2006	10.10.2012
Jack Brezina	03.10.2010	03.09.2013
Muttukumaru Chandrakumaran	06.20.2007	06.19.2011
Karen Cook	12.19.2008	12.18.2013
Mark Darroch	02.09.2011	02.08.2014
Dorothy Fletcher	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Katherine Forgaard-Pullen	10.05.2005	11.18.2011
June Forsbrey	10.01.2008	09.30.2010
Deborah Hastings	01.04.2011	01.03.2014
Ramesh Makhija	05.27.2009	05.26.2011
Brian Markle	08.10.2006	08.09.2012
William James Nesbitt	06.20.2007	06.19.2011
Eileen Nolan	08.24.2006	08.23.2012
Naomi Omar-Ali	11.15.2006	11.18.2011
Klara Oyler	02.03.2006	04.28.2011
Gladys Petherick	08.08.2005	08.07.2011
Enrique Robert	10.08.2008	10.07.2011
Janice Sanderson	02.03.2006	04.28.2012
James Simmons	04.07.2010	04.07.2012
Penny Smith	08.12.2009	08.11.2011
John Stafford	06.22.2006	06.14.2012
MorrisTait	04.06.2005	04.05.2011
JonTondeur	06.23.2004	06.22.2010
Toronto	Term began	Term expires

Bahadur Madhani, Chair	06.15.2010	06.14.2013	
Charles Hain, Past Chair	09.17.2004	09.16.2010	
Catherine Allman	05.27.2009	05.26.2012	
Kehinde Bah	02.18.2009	02.17.2012	
Rinaldo Boni	08.12.2008	08.11.2011	
Helen Ching-Kircher	2008.09.03	09.28.2013	
Stephen D'Alimonte	09.15.2010	09.14.2012	
Raymond Fredette	03.02.2005	03.01.2011	
Hugh Furneaux	09.17.2004	09.16.2010	
Cynthia Good	10.20.2010	10.19.2013	
Cynthia Head	09.20.2006	09.19.2012	
Selwyn Henry	12.21.2006	12.20.2011	
Jascha Jabes	08.12.2008	08.11.2013	
Norman King	11.29.2010	11.28.2012	
Derek Nighbor	04.07.2010	04.06.2012	
Mario Nigro	10.05.2006	10.27.2011	
Sylvia Pusey	07.05.2007	07.04.2010	
Susan Salek	08.12.2008	08.11.2011	
Heather Simpson	08.24.2006	08.23.2012	
Paul-François Sylvestre	03.02.2005	03.01.2011	
Paul Yeung	09.29.2010	09.28.2012	
Saira Zuberi	08.24.2006	08.23.2012	

Ontario Trillium Foundation

Ontario Trillium Foundation Staff

Employed in 2010-2011

Name Title Nicole Adan **Program Manager** Noah Aiken-Klar Area Manager Julie Anderson **Program Manager** Assistant Manager of Program Systems Bernadette Ang Stephanie Attwood **Program Manager Coordinator of Program Administration** Mary Banks **Raquel Batres Coordinator of Program Administration** Coordinator of Program Administration Janice Baun Tracey Beauregard **Program Manager** Suzanne Bédard **Program Manager** Anne-Marie Bénéteau **Program Manager** Natalie Bortkiewicz **Program Manager Real Bouchard** Area Manager Sandra Braendle **Program Manager** Linda Briggs **Program Manager** Maureen Brophy **Program Manager** Samantha Burdett Senior Policy/Research Analyst **Carrie Butcher Program Manager** Ron Cantin **Program Manager** Sonja Carcasole **Coordinator of Program Administration** L. Robin Cardozo **Chief Executive Officer Claire Carrier Coordinator of Program Administration Nelson Chan Special Advisor Finance** Network/Database Administration Alvin Chau **Co-Lead of Business Transformation Project** Henry Chong Peter Chu Director of Information Technology **Clarisse Chung-Moi Coordinator of Program Administration** Kerrin Churchill Area Manager Kathleen Cleland Moyer Program Manager Trudi Collins **Program Manager Brian Conway Program Manager Colleen** Coyne **Communications Officer, Event Planning** Gunilla Creutz **Coordinator of Program Administration** Sandra Cruickshanks **Director of Communications and Public Affairs** Wendy Dempsey **Program Manager** Viola Dessanti Senior Advisor, Knowledge Management Blair Dimock Director of Research, Evaluation and Knowledge Management Tianna Dowie-Chin Office Assistant Geneviève Edmonds Communications and Translation Services Officer Patricia Else **Director of Grant Operations**

Staff

N	m	

Name	litie
Julie Ethier	Coordinator of Program Administration
Manfred Fast	Program Manager
Maggie Fischbuch	Program Manager
Bernadette Fonseca	Office Assistant
Faustina Fordjor	Coordinator of Program Administration
Margo Foster	Coordinator of Program Administration
Susan Fournier	Program Manager
Arti Freeman	Program Manager
Jean-Paul Gagnon	Program Manager
Lorraine Gandolfo	Manager of Communications and Public Affairs
Xuan Gao	Senior Programmer Analyst
Samantha Gemmell	Program Manager
Lina Giovenco	Coordinator of Program Administration
Doug Gore	Program Manager
Elena Gouchtchina	Coordinator of Program Administration
Justine Greenland Duke	Senior Advisor, Knowledge Management
Kevin Humphrey	Program Manager
Loida Ignacio	Coordinator of Program Administration
Rozina Issani	Receptionist
Karen Kahelin	Program Manager
Kiyomi Kaiura	Financial Assistant
Cheryl Kanwar	Coordinator of Program Administration
Lori Kay	Communications Officer, Event Planning
Angela Kooij	Senior Communications Officer
Diane Labelle-Davey	Director, Human Resources and Volunteer Relations
Patrick Lee	Electronic Service Delivery Systems Integrator
Francine Legault	Program Manager
Kalok Leung	Coordinator of Financial Administration
Inga Lubbock	Program Manager
Donna Maitland	Program Manager
Roger Mak	Research and Knowledge Management Assistant
Alexis Mantell	Senior Communications Officer
Angelita Marquez	Program Manager
Charlotte Martin	Coordinator of Program Administration
Melanie Maxwell	Manager of Administration
llona McConaghy	Coordinator of Program Administration
Valérie McCullough	Web Editor/Designer
Stacey McDonald	Research and Knowledge Management Assistant
Bernice McLeod	Area Manager
Gilmar Militar	Program Manager
Jenn Miller	Area Manager
Benny Min	Communications Officer, Event Planning

Title

Staff

N 1				
IN	а	m	ור	е.

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
Name	Title
Manjula Mistry	Human Resources Advisor
Colleen Mitchell	Program Manager
Sherry Moore-Blake	Coordinator of Human Resources and Volunteer Relations
Richard Mortimer	Special Advisor, Stakeholder Relations
Colette Naubert	Area Manager
Clare Nolan	Coordinator of Program Administration
Jennifer Newman	File and Mail Clerk
Paul O'Brien	Coordinator of Program Administration
Eulan O'Connor	Coordinator of Corporate Administration
Omar Y Om ar	Program Manager
Stacey O'Neill	Coordinator of Program Administration
Renée Ouellet	Senior Communications Officer
Diane Papadopoulos	Coordinator of Program Administration
Anne Pashley	Vice-President of Finance and Administration
Lenka Petric	Program Manager
Marius Picos	Senior Research and Data Analyst
Jacqueline Powell	Program Manager
Beth Puddicombe	Program Manager
John Pugsley	Program Manager
Joanne Richmond	Project Manager, Business Process Improvement
Jennifer Risdon	Manager, Human Resources
Tracey Robertson	Program Manager
Carmen Robillard	Program Manager
Karen Rosen	Special Advisor, The Partnership Project
Michael Russell	Business Systems Analyst
Jean-François Sabourin	Program Manager
Maja Saletto Jankovic	Program Manager, Future Fund
Dennis Scott	Help Desk Analyst
Cameron Segger	Grants Systems Administrator
Sanjay Shahani	Program Manager
Heather Shaw	Senior Policy/Research Analyst
Diane Sigouin-Daniel	Program Manager
Sheila Simpson	Program Manager
Stella Sosu	Receptionist
Carol Spode	Office Assistant
Rita Srabian	Office Assistant
Marilyn Struthers	Program Manager
Mary-Jo Sullivan	Program Manager
Kelly Taiabjee	Director of Finance
Yacouba Traoré	Program Manager
JamesTutty	Coordinator of Program Administration

Staff

Name	Title
Andre Vallillee	Program Manager
Susan West	Program Manager
Jacinth Whittingham	Grants Systems Administrator
Kristian Whyte	File and Facilities Clerk
Dan Wilson	Manager of Policy, Research and Evaluation
Alexandra Wojtow	Program Manager
Constance Yau	Coordinator of Grant Administration
Shewhat Zeru	Communications Officer, Event Planning
Lisa Zucchiatti	Program Manager

Report on Financial Performance Ontario Trillium Foundation, March 31, 2011

- In 2010-2011, the Ontario Trillium Foundation received \$124.2 million from the Ministry of Tourism and Culture and \$100,000 from the Ministry of Citizenship and Immigration. (\$122.5 million is recorded in the Statement of Operations; the remaining \$1.7 million is recorded in deferred contributions, for spending in the following year.) Other revenue sources include investment income (\$1.4 million) and funds made available as a result of rescinded grants (\$1.5 million).
- Of this funding, \$108.3 million was pledged for the Foundation's core grants programs (Community, Province-Wide, and Future Fund) and \$3.5 million for Community Capital Fund grants. Grantmaking expenses, services to the community, support services, and amortization together amounted to \$13.5 million.
- At March 31, 2011, the Foundation held approximately \$124.8 million in investments, in fixed income securities (short-term treasury bills, bankers' acceptances, and government bonds). Most of these funds (\$117.3 million) are committed to multi-year grant pledges. The Foundation's investments are managed by the Ontario Financing Authority.
- Funds may be recovered, or future payments rescinded, in cases where circumstances (e.g. planned activities, budgets) change or where grant conditions or performance objectives are not met.
- Accumulated net assets at year-end totaled almost \$2.6 million, of which approximately \$600,000 was invested in capital assets and \$2.0 million represented unrestricted assets.
- Volunteers make a significant contribution to the operations of the Foundation. Given the difficulty
 of estimating monetary value, these contributions are not reflected in the financial statements.



KPMG LLP Chartered Accountants Yonge Corporate Centre 4100 Yonge Street Suite 200 Toronto ON M2P 2H3 Canada
 Telephone
 (416) 228-7000

 Fax
 (416) 228-7123

 Internet
 www.kpmg.ca

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Directors of Ontario Trillium Foundation

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Ontario Trillium Foundation, which comprise the statement of financial position as at March 31, 2011, the statements of operations, changes in net assets and cash flows for the year then ended, and notes, comprising a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory information.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles, and for such internal control as management determines is necessary to enable the preparation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditors' Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit. We conducted our audit in accordance with Canadian generally accepted auditing standards. Those standards require that we comply with ethical requirements and plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on our judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, we consider internal control relevant to the entity's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's internal control. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.

KPMG LLP is a Canadian limited liability partnership and a member firm of the KPMG network of independent member firms affiliated with KPMG International Cooperative (KPMG International⁻), a Swiss entity. KPMG canada provides services to KPMG LLP.



Page 2

Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Ontario Trillium Foundation as at March 31, 2011, and its results of operations and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles.

Report on Other Legal and Regulatory Requirements

As required by the Canada Corporations Act, we report that, in our opinion, the accounting policies applied by in preparing and presenting the financial statements in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles have been applied on a basis consistent with that of the preceding year.

KPMG LLP

Chartered Accountants, Licensed Public Accountants

June 9, 2011 Toronto, Canada

Statement of Financial Position

March 31, 2011, with comparative figures for 2010

	2011	2010
Assets		
Cash Prepaid expenses and other Investments (note 2) Capital assets (note 3)	\$ 1,221,652 732,080 124,848,978 603,950	\$ 847,635 173,031 116,942,596 693,421
	\$ 127,406,660	\$ 118,656,683
Liabilities and Net Assets		
Liabilities: Accounts payable and accrued liabilities Deferred contributions (note 4(a)) Grants payable (note 4(b))	\$ 1,574,209 5,913,103 <u>117,347,306</u> 124,834,618	\$ 705,106 4,096,629 <u> </u>
Net assets: Invested in capital assets Unrestricted	603,950 1,968,092 2,572,042	693,421 <u>1,878,621</u> 2,572,042
Commitments (note 7)		
	\$ 127,406,660	\$ 118,656,683

See accompanying notes to financial statements.

On behalf of the Board:

Janbaumore The Ky

Janet Passmore Acting Chair

Brian Hutchings, Treasurer

Statement of Operations

Year ended March 31, 2011, with comparative figures for 2010

	2011	2010
Revenue:		
		M 440.075.007
Ontario government funding (note 4(a))	\$ 122,458,526	\$ 119,275,907
Grants rescinded or recovered (note 4(a))	1,494,209	1,783,448
Investment income (note 4(a))	1,355,443	660,802
	125,308,178	121,720,157
Expenses:		
Program activities:		
Grants pledged (note 4)	111,808,400	108,528,300
Grantmaking expenses (note 4)	11,241,316	11,178,398
	, ,	
Services to the community (note 6)	642,972	580,049
	123,692,688	120,286,747
Support services (note 4)	1,127,825	1,041,395
Amortization	487,665	392,015
	125,308,178	121,720,157
Excess of revenue over expenses	\$	\$ _

See accompanying notes to financial statements.

Statement of Changes in Net Assets

Year ended March 31, 2011, with comparative figures for 2010

			2011	2010
	Invested in capital assets	Unrestricted	Total	Total
Net assets, beginning of year	\$ 693,421	\$ 1,878,621	\$ 2,572,042	\$ 2,572,042
Excess (deficiency) of revenue over expenses	(487,665)	487,665	_	_
Purchase of capital assets	398,194	(398,194)	-	-
Net assets, end of year	\$ 603,950	\$ 1,968,092	\$ 2,572,042	\$ 2,572,042

See accompanying notes to financial statements.

Statement of Cash Flows

Year ended March 31, 2011, with comparative figures for 2010

		2011	2010
Cash provided by (used in):			
Operating activities:			
Amortization of capital assets which does not			
involve cash	\$	487,665	\$ 392,015
Change in non-cash operating items		8,190,928	8,130,186
		8,678,593	8,522,201
Investing activities:			
Purchase of investments	(2,	489,305,517)	(3,153,131,685)
Disposal of investments	2	481,399,135	3,145,088,517
Purchase of capital assets		(398,194)	(269,844)
·		(8,304,576)	 (8,313,012)
Increase in cash		374,017	209,189
Cash, beginning of year		847,635	638,446
Cash, end of year	\$	1,221,652	\$ 847,635

See accompanying notes to financial statements.

Notes to Financial Statements

Year ended March 31, 2011

Ontario Trillium Foundation (the "Foundation" or "OTF"), an agency of the Ministry of Tourism and Culture (the "Ministry"), is financially supported by the Ontario government. OTF began operations as an arm's-length agency of the Ontario government on August 23, 1982 and was incorporated without share capital under the laws of Ontario under letters patent dated November 17, 1982. OTF's purpose is to build healthy and vibrant communities throughout Ontario, by strengthening the capacity of the voluntary sector through investments in community-based initiatives.

Government funding is subject to Memoranda of Understanding that define how the funds must be invested and distributed.

1. Significant accounting policies:

These financial statements have been prepared in accordance with Canadian generally accepted accounting principles applied within the framework of the significant accounting policies summarized below:

(a) Revenue recognition:

OTF follows the deferral method of accounting for contributions, which include government funding. Unrestricted contributions are recognized as revenue when received or receivable if the amount to be received can be reasonably estimated and collection is reasonably assured. Externally restricted contributions are deferred and recognized as revenue in the year in which the related expenses are incurred.

Investment income is recorded on the accrual basis.

(b) Financial instruments:

Short-term investments, being treasury bills, bankers' acceptances and bonds, are classified as held-for-trading investments. Short-term investments are carried at fair value as determined at the fiscal year end based on market values for the debt securities.

Transaction costs that are directly attributable to the acquisition of investments are not considered significant and are expensed when paid.

Investment purchase and sale transactions are accounted for on the settlement date.

Cash consists of cash on hand and in banks.

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

1. Significant accounting policies (continued):

Accounts payable and accrued liabilities and grants payable are classified as other financial liabilities and measured at amortized cost.

In accordance with the Accounting Standards Board's decision to exempt not-for-profit organizations from the disclosure requirements with respect to financial instruments contained within The Canadian Institute of Chartered Accountants' Handbook Section 3862, Financial Instruments - Disclosures, and Section 3863, Financial Instruments - Presentation, the Foundation has elected not to adopt these standards in its financial statements.

(c) Grants:

Grants are recorded as expenses in the year that the Foundation approves the grant.

(d) Allocation of support services expenses:

The Foundation classifies expenses on the statement of operations by function. The Foundation allocates certain costs by identifying the appropriate basis of allocating and applying that basis consistently each year. The Foundation allocates its support services expenses proportionately on a per capita basis.

(e) Capital assets:

Capital assets are recorded at cost less accumulated amortization. Amortization is provided on a straight-line basis over the following periods:

Furniture and fixtures	5 years
Computer hardware	3 years
Computer software	3 years
Leasehold improvements	Over term of lease

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

1. Significant accounting policies (continued):

(f) Use of estimates:

The preparation of financial statements requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenue and expenses during the year. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

2. Investments:

Investments, at fair value, are as follows:

	2011	2010
Treasury bills Bankers' acceptances Bonds	\$ 38,052,170 56,894,430 29,902,378	\$ 66,415,789 15,058,896 35,467,911
	\$ 124,848,978	\$ 116,942,596

All investments are in fixed income securities and mature within the next five months (2010 - six months). These investments bear interest from 0.9% to 1.2% (2010 - 0.2% to 0.5%). Investment in bonds includes bonds issued by the provincial government of Quebec.

The Ontario Financing Authority acts as OTF's investment manager under an investment management agreement that adheres to OTF's policies and procedures governing risk and also includes additional risk concern measures.

Risk management relates to the understanding and active management of risks associated with all areas of the business and the associated operating environment. Investments are primarily exposed to interest rate, credit and market risks. OTF has formal policies and procedures in place to address these risks.

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

2. Investments (continued):

Interest rate risk arises from the possibility that changes in interest rates will affect the value of fixed income securities held by OTF. The Foundation manages this risk by holding debt issued by the Government of Canada and large Canadian banks, and by staggering the terms of the securities held.

Credit risk arises from the non-performance by counterparties to the investments. This risk is minimized by dealing only with creditworthy counterparties.

Market risk arises as a result of trading fixed income securities. Fluctuations in the market expose OTF to a risk of loss. The Foundation mitigates this risk through controls to monitor and limit concentration levels.

3. Capital assets:

			2011	2010
	Cost	Accumulated amortization	Net book value	Net book value
Furniture and fixtures Computer hardware Computer software Leasehold improvements	\$ 809,812 1,175,783 960,771 1,623,743	\$ 756,300 980,572 730,372 1,498,915	\$ 53,512 195,211 230,399 124,828	\$ 82,231 165,312 310,692 135,186
	\$ 4,570,109	\$ 3,966,159	\$ 603,950	\$ 693,421

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

4. Deferred contributions and grants payable:

(a) Deferred contributions represent funding received from the Ministry that has not yet been pledged as grants or spent on operations. These funds are restricted until grants are approved by the Board and pledged to third parties or until operating expenditures are made. OTF has controls in place to ensure that the restrictions on grant pledges are met prior to utilization of these funds.

						2011		2010
				Community				
		General operations		Capital Fund		Total		Total
Deferred contributions, beginning of year	\$	4,096,629	\$		\$	4,096,629	\$	3,192,536
beginning of year	φ	4,090,029	φ	—	φ	4,090,029	φ	3,192,550
Funding received:								
Ministry of Tourism								
and Culture:								
Annual core								
allocation		120,000,000		_		120,000,000		120,000,000
Special projects		225,000		3,950,000		4,175,000		-
Ministry of Citizenship								
and Immigration		100,000		_		100,000		180,000
		120,325,000		3,950,000		124,275,000		120,180,000
Investment income								
recorded as revenue		1,355,443		-		1,355,443		660,802
Grants pledged		(108,336,200)		(3,472,200)		(111,808,400)		(108,528,300)
Grantmaking expenses		(10,935,544)		(305,772)		(11,241,316)		(11,178,398)
Support services and								
amortization		(1,615,490)		-		(1,615,490)		(1,433,410)
Services to the		(- ()				(0.40.0-0)		(=======
community		(642,972)		-		(642,972)		(580,049)
Grants rescinded or		4 404 700		70 500		4 40 4 000		4 700 440
recovered		1,421,709		72,500		1,494,209		1,783,448
Amounts recognized as	5							
Ontario government				(0 705 470)		(100 150 500)		(1 1 0 075 007)
funding		(118,753,054)		(3,705,472)		(122,458,526)		(119,275,907)
Change during the year		1,571,946		244,528		1,816,474		904,093
Deferred contributions,								
end of year	\$	5,668,575	\$	244,528	\$	5,913,103	\$	4,096,629

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

4. Deferred contributions and grants payable (continued):

(b) Once OTF pledges grants for distribution, the grants are recorded as grants payable. Grants pledged and not yet distributed are payable, subject to the receipt of funds by OTF and to certain performance conditions placed on the recipients. The continuity of grants payable is as follows:

	2011 201
Grants pledged Grants rescinded	\$ 111,808,400 \$ 108,528,30 (880,693) (1,229,10
Grants paid	(104,863,307) (100,051,60
	6,064,400 7,247,60
Grants payable, beginning of year	111,282,906 104,035,30
Grants payable, end of year	\$ 117,347,306 \$ 111,282,90

Grants are payable to various organizations in the fiscal years ending March 31 as follows:

2012	\$ 80,649,606
2013	27,679,000
2014	7,452,900
2015	1,325,600
2016	240,200
	\$ 117,347,306

5. Allocation of expenses:

The Foundation allocates certain of its support services expenses based on the proportion of the total staff directly involved with grantmaking and services to the community. The following percentages were used to calculate the allocation: grantmaking, 71% (2010 - 72%) and services to the community, 4% (2010 - 3%).

Support services reported in the statement of operations of \$1,127,825 (2010 - \$1,041,395) are reported after allocation of \$3,121,993 (2010 - \$3,052,498) to grantmaking expenses and \$153,969 (2010 - \$113,195) to services to the community.

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

6. Services to the community:

Services to the community are charitable activities other than grants, such as convening, knowledge sharing and technical assistance to community organizations.

7. Commitments:

Future minimum annual rental payments for premises under operating leases are as follows:

2012	\$ 690,305
2013	1,121,569
2014	1,149,930
2015	1,153,144
2016	1,103,286
Thereafter	6,962,785
	\$ 12,181,019

In relation to these leases, OTF has agreed to indemnify the landlord against losses occurring on the lease premises which may arise out of a breach of the lease agreement.

OTF plans to move its head office premises and has signed a new lease that extends to September 2021.

8. Indemnification of officers and directors:

OTF has indemnified its past, present and future directors, officers, employees and volunteers against expenses (including legal expenses), judgements, and any amount actually or reasonably incurred by them in connection with any action, suit or proceeding in which the directors are sued as a result of their service, if they acted honestly and in good faith with a view to the best interests of OTF. The nature of the indemnity prevents OTF from reasonably estimating the maximum exposure. OTF has purchased directors' and officers' liability insurance with respect to this indemnification.

Notes to Financial Statements (continued)

Year ended March 31, 2011

9. Financial instruments:

The carrying values of cash, accounts payable and accrued liabilities and grants payable approximate their fair values due to the relatively short periods to maturity of these financial instruments or because they are receivable or payable on demand.

The fair value of investments and related risks are disclosed in note 2.

10. Early lease termination:

On September 27, 2010, the Foundation signed a lease amending agreement with its landlord to terminate their head office lease eight months earlier than the date set out in its existing lease. The landlord has agreed to pay OTF \$350,300, which includes three months free rent, at or before June 30, 2011, the end of the lease. This amount has been recorded as a receivable and deferred lease liability as of year end.

There is a change in estimate in the calculation of leasehold amortization due to the reduced lease term. This change resulted in an additional \$38,039 recognized as amortization in the current year.

11. Community Capital Fund:

On August 27, 2010, the Foundation signed an agreement with the Ministry to administer the Community Capital Fund to provide grants for specific infrastructure projects that support Ontario government priorities and help to revitalize community-based infrastructure by directing funding towards capital assets.

The total funding to be received from the Ministry is \$50,000,000 and the project is scheduled to be completed March 31, 2013.

During the year, \$3,950,000 was received from the Ministry, of which \$3,472,200 is included in grants pledged.

12. Subsequent event:

On April 12, 2011, the Foundation has entered into a new lease agreement with 800 Bay Street Inc. for the rental of office premises over a 10-year term effective October 1, 2011 and expiring on September 30, 2021.